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RECREATIONAL TOURISM IS A GROWING AND SUSTAINABLE DRIVER OF OUR
STATE'S ECONOMY AND ICE CLIMBING IS AN OUTDOOR PURSUIT GROWING IN
POPULARITY. I HAVE PERSONALLY ICE CLIMBED AT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS A COUPLE
OF TIMES AND HIKED THERE AS WELL. IT'S AN INVALUABLE NATURAL AMENITY
THAT SHOULD BE SPARED FROM THE TRACK OF DEVELOPMENT. THANKS IN
ADVANCE FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION AND FEEL FREE TO REACH OUT WITH ANY
QUESTIONS ABOUT MY POSITION.

PIERCE BASSETT - I HAVE BEEN A CITIZEN OF UTAH COUNTRY FOR THE PAST 20
YEARS AND AM IN FULL SUPPORT OF COMMISSIONER NATHAN IVIE'S PROPOSAL TO
PLACE THE PUBLICLY OWNED FALLS UNDER A CONSERVATION EASEMENT.

TANYA SWENSON - KEEP IT PUBLIC!!!! IF YOU NEED HELP FINANCIALLY
MAINTAINING IT ASK FOR VOLUNTEER DONATION. DO WHATEVER IT TAKES TO
KEEP IT PUBLIC.

CAREN PINSON - I WISH TO SEE ZERO COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT AT BRIDAL.
EVIL FALLS NONE, NO TRAM OR RESTAURANT, NOTHING COMMERCIAL AT ALL.

KEVIN HANSEN, HAAG CERTIFIED INSPECTOR/ADJUSTER - BY ALL. MEANS THIS
MUST BE AVOIDED! WHAT IS LEFT OF OUR BEAUTIFUL UTAH THAT MAKES IT
WHAT IT IS, IS NOT FOR SALE!

KELLY MATLOCK - I CANNOT ATTEND TODAY’S MEETING ON THIS SUBJECT SO 1 AM
WRITING MY CONCERNS. I AM VERY UPSET THAT THIS IS EVEN UP FOR
CONSIDERATION TO SELL THIS TO A COMPANY FOR THEIR PROFIT WHILE
DESTROYING THE NATURAL BEAUTY THAT WE LIFELONG RESIDENTS HAVE
ENJOYED AND SHOULD CONTINUE TO ENJOY “FREE“ FOR YEARS TO COME. I AM
SICK AND TIRED OF BIG BUSINESSES ACQUIRING SPECIAL LAND FOR PROFIT.
PLEASE I AM BEGGING YOU TO LISTEN TO THE PUBLIC THAT ARE AGAINST THIS
PROPOSALI!!!!

SUE QUINTON -. I LIVE AND WORK IN SUNDANCE AND LOVE THE CANYON. OUR
SUNDANCE GROUP OF NEIGHBORS HAS LONG TALKED ABOUT WHAT A SHAME IT IS
TO HAVE THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AREA LOOKING SO RUN DOWN AND TRASHED
AFTER THE GOVERNMENT PURCHASED IT, AND HOW WE WISH OUR
CONSERVATIONISTS IN THE CANYON COULD TAKE CARE OF IT. REDFORD AND
LOSEE ARE THE TWO NAMES MOST OFTEN BROUGHT UP IN MEETINGS FOR OUR
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTORS. WE HEARD ABOUT THE PROPOSAL TO FIX UP THE
AREA, BRING BACK THE TRAM, AND HELP WHERE NONE OF THE GOVERNMENT
AGENCIES HAVE DONE ANYTHING IN MANY YEARS. MR. LOSEE HAS THE FUNDS,
THE TIME, AND THE KNOWLEDGE TO DO IT RIGHT. PLEASE DON’T LET THE
NAYSAYERS RUIN THIS, WE SUNDANCE FOLKS ARE HOPEFUL FOR HIS GENEROUS
PROPOSAL TO REPAIR AND BEAUTIFY OUR BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND MAKE IT A
UTAH TREASURE AGAIN.
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SONIA ROSALES - WE SHOULD PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

MITCH STOCK - PLEASE UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCE ALLOW BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TO
BE SOLD TO THIS OR ANY OTHER DEVELOPER! I CANNOT IMAGINE AN UGLY TRAM
CLUTTERING THE OTHERWISE MAGNIFICENT UNADULTERATED CANYON. YOU CAN
DO BETTER THAN THIS!

KARA H. NORTH - I'M WRITING TO RESPECTFULLY REQUEST THAT THE COUNTY
COMMISSIONERS TAKE ALL APPROPRIATE ACTION TO PRECLUDE ANY
COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT OF THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AREA IN PROVO
CANYON. AS A LIFE-LONG UTAH COUNTY RESIDENT, I CAN ATTEST TO WHAT A
TREASURED PLACE THE FALLS ARE FOR PEOPLE IN THE COUNTY, AND THAT IT
SHOULD BE OPEN TO EVERYONE, NOT CONVERTED TO PRIVATE PROPERTY FOR
FINANCIAL GAIN.

AS OUR COMMISSIONERS, YOU ARE OUR VOICE AND WE TRUST YOU TO PROTECT
OUR PUBLIC LANDS. PLEASE ENSURE THAT THIS AREA IS NOT PRIVATELY
DEVELOPED. I SUPPORT COMMISSIONER IVIE'S PLAN TO PLACE THE FALLS INTO A
CONSERVATION EASEMENT FOR THE USE AND ENJOYMENT OF ALL COUNTY
RESIDENTS AND GUESTS.

OLIVER DEV - ON BEHALF OF MYSELF AND THE REST OF THE SALT LAKE CITY
CLIMBING COMMUNITY, I'M WRITING TO YOU TO ASK TO SIGN A CONSERVATION
EASEMENT FOR BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TODAY (DECEMBER 9, 2020). AS A NEWER ICE
CLIMBER, I DEPEND ON PLACES LIKE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TO LEARN HOW TO BE
SAFE ON ICE. A RESOURCE LIKE THIS SHOULD NOT BE TAKEN FROM US FOR
PRIVATE LAND USE. PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE CONSIDER SIGNING A CONSERVATION
EASEMENT FOR BVF.

JESSI BAIRD - I'M GOING TO KEEP THIS SHORT. DO NOT SELL BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. IT
BELONGS TO THE PEOPLE AND SHOULD NOT BE SOLD. I FIND THE MONEY TRAIL TO
BE APPALLING. ONE OF THE COMMISSIONERS WHO WANTS TO SELL THE LAND,
RECEIVED SEVERAL CAMPAIGN DONATIONS FROM THE COMPANY THAT WANTS TO
BUY BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. KEEP POLITICS AND PERSONAL GAIN OUT.

JUDY C. SPENCER - PLEASE LEAVE THIS BEAUTIFUL TREASURE OPEN TO THE
PUBLIC!!!
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE!!!

JOE V. SNEDDON - PLEASE PUT THIS ICONIC LANDMARK UNDER A PUBLIC OWNED
CONSERVATION EASEMENT. IT IS BEYOND PALE THAT IT WOULD BE PRIVATELY
TAKEN OVER. THE BEAUTY NEEDS TO BE ENJOYED BY ALL! NOT A FEW WEALTHY
INDIVIDUALS. DO NOT DO THIS! YOU WERE ELECTED TO SERVE THE PEOPLE.
THANKS FOR DOING THE RIGHT THING.
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DALLIN DINKEL - IDON’T WANT YOU TO SELL THE WATERFALL. AT THAT WATER
FALL I HAVE GREAT MEMORIES AND IF YOU SELL IT, Il WON’T BE ABLE TO SHARE IT
WITH OTHERS. YES, I KNOW YOU WILL GET MONEY, BUT THE MONEY ISN’T WORTH
ALL THE HAPPY NESS THAT WILL COME FROM THERE. I KNOW IT’S HELPING THE
RICH PEOPLE BUT JUST BECAUSE THEY ARE RICH DOESN’T MEAN THEY HAVE TO
GET SPECIAL TREATMENT. EVERYONE SHOULD GET THE TREATMENT. IF THEY ARE
POOR OR RICH. IF YOU DO THAT IT WILL MAKE IT SO OTHER PEOPLE WON’T GET
THE SAME MEMORIES. THAT WATERFALL IS SOMETHING NOBODY FORGETS. IT IS
THE COOLEST WATER FALL PLEASE DON’T SELL IT.

ASHLEY SAENZ - I WAS BORN AND RAISED IN UTAH COUNTY, I GREW UP HIKING IN
PROVO CANYON. THE THOUGHT THAT A CHERISHED PROVO LANDMARK MIGHT BE
SOLD OFF TO PRIVATE DEVELOPERS IS UNBELIEVABLE TO ME. PLEASE BE
FORWARD THINKING AND REALIZE, WE DON’T NEED ANOTHER DRUG TREATMENT
CENTER FOR THE WEALTHY, WE NEED PUBLIC LANDS. THERE WILL ALWAYS BE
SPACE TO BUILD A NEW REHAB, PUBLIC LAND ON THE OTHER HAND IS SHRINKING
EVERY DAY. PLEASE SHOW YOUR RESPECT TO THE PEOPLE OF UTAH COUNTY BY
PRESERVING SOMETHING WE ALL LOVE AND ENJOY.

JUSTIN DAINING - I URGE YOU TO KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS WILD AND PUBLICLY
OWNED. ANY DEVELOPMENT IS DESTINED TO RUIN THE GLORIOUS BEAUTY OF THE
FALLS.

COURTNEY BURT - PLEASE DON'T MAKE THIS AREA PRIVATE, SO MANY PEOPLE OF
OUR WONDERFUL NATION COME AND ENJOY THIS AMAZING PLACE BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS, IT WOULD BE A SHAME AND AN ABSOLUTE DISAPPOINTMENT IF YOU TOOK
OUR FREEDOM AWAY IN THAT WAY. COME ON UTAH WAKE UP! WHY DO THIS? WHY
MAKE IT PRIVATE 1 UNDERSTAND THAT SOMEONE WANTS TO BUILD A REHAB
CENTER NEAR IT, BUT DON'T LET OTHERS SUFFER NOT BEING ABLE TO GO HERE
AND ENJOY GOD'S CREATION. WAKE UP WAKE UP WAKE UP UTAH!! DO NOT TAKE
THIS AWAY FROM US!!

BETTINA CAMERON - I AM WRITING TO URGE YOU TO VOTE IN FAVOR OF
PROTECTING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS THROUGH A CONSERVATION EASEMENT WITH
UTAH OPEN LANDS. A CONSERVATION EASEMENT IS THE ONLY WAY THIS PRECIOUS
AND BEAUTIFUL LAND CAN BE PROTECTED FOREVER FROM DEVELOPMENT.

THIS PROPERTY IS ONE OF UTAH COUNTIES MAIN TRAVEL AND TOURISM
DESTINATIONS. IT IS A SHORT DRIVE FROM THE HUSTLE AND BUSTLE OF THE
CITY. A PLACE WHERE VISITORS AND RESIDENTS GO TO ENJOY THE BEAUTY OF
THE WASATCH MOUNTAINS. A PLACE OF RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES AND
PERSONAL WELL-BEING. A PLACE TO WITNESS NATURE AND WILDLIFE IN ITS
GLORY. WITHOUT A “THIRD-PARTY” CONSERVATION EASEMENT A FUTURE UTAH
COUNTY COUNCIL CAN VOTE IN FAVOR OF REMOVING A “COUNTY” HELD
CONSERVATION EASEMENT. THE SMALL COST TO PRESERVE THIS SCENIC AND
TREASURED PIECE OF LAND FOREVER IS WELL WORTH IT.
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PLEASE MOTION TO APPROVE AND VOTE “YEA” TO PROTECT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
THROUGH A CONSERVATION EASEMENT WITH UTAH OPEN LANDS.

REX NIELSON, PROVO RESIDENT - I AM WRITING TO VOICE MY STRONG SUPPORT
FOR THE PROPOSAL THAT HAS BEEN MADE BY COMMISSIONER NATHAN IVIE TO
PLACE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS UNDER A CONSERVATION EASEMENT. I AM A RESIDENT
OF PROVO, UT, AND I AND MY FAMILY VISIT THE FALLS REGULARLY THROUGHOUT
THE SUMMER AND WINTER MONTHS. THIS IS A MAGNIFICENT PUBLIC TREASURE
AND SHOULD BE PROTECTED AS SUCH. I OPPOSE THE PRIVATIZATION OF ANY PART
OF BRIDAL FALLS AND BELIEF IT SHOULD BE MAINTAINED AS A PUBLIC SPACE.
THANK YOU FOR YOUR ATTENTION.

ROCK444 - PLEASE VOTE TO LEAVE THE FALLS TO NO DEVELOPMENT. THIS IS NOT A
SITE THAT SHOULD BE DEVELOPED IN ANY WAY SHAPE OR FORM. NOT ONLY ARE
WE DEALING YEARLY WITH NATURAL CHANGES TO OUR EARTH’S SURFACE, WE
ALSO ARE DEALING WITH OUTSIDE SOURCES THAT WANT TO CHANGE OUR UTAH
LANDSCAPE. PLEASE LET US JUST LEAVE THIS ALONE IN ITS NATURAL WAY. IF
EXCEPTIONS ARE MADE, THEN WILL IT BE CASCADE SPRINGS NEXT? UTAH IS
EXPERIENCING GREATER DROUGHT CYCLES, EARTHQUAKES ETC. THE VIEW FROM
ON TOP THE FALLS MAY JUST BE A WAY TO LOOK OUT TO THE POLLUTION AND
SLUDGE BEING PRODUCED FROM THE INLAND PORT PROPOSED FOR OUR VALLEY.
NO DEVELOPMENT. PLEASE LET'S JUST LEAVE IT ALONE.

SK HORTIN - I RARELY WRITE TO ELECTED OFFICIALS AND GENERALLY TRUST
THEM TO ACT IN THE PEOPLE’S BEST INTEREST. THIS IS A BIG EXCEPTION.
COMPROMISING ONE OF THE MOST BEAUTIFUL LOCAL NATURAL ASSETS FOR
PRIVATE USE (AND ESPECIALLY A HIGH-END REHAB FACILITY) IS A HUGE MISUSE
OF A PUBLIC ASSET. EACH TIME WE RECEIVE VISITORS FROM OUT OF STATE THEY
WANT TO SEE THE FALLS AND ENJOY THE BEAUTY. OUR FAMILY ACCESSES THE
FALLS ON THE BIKE PATH MANY TIMES PER YEAR. THERE IS NO ACCEPTABLE
MITIGATION TO ALLOW THIS PRIVATE USE AND THE PROPOSED ALLOWANCES
ONLY HIGHLIGHT WHAT A DISASTROUS DECISION THIS WOULD BE. I WILL MAKE IT
MY PERSONAL MISSION TO SEE THAT ANY COMMISSIONER WHO VOTES FOR THIS IS
NEVER RE-ELECTED BECAUSE THIS IS SUCH A BLATANT BETRAYAL OF THE PUBLIC
TRUST.

VICTORIA GARAYCOCHEA - I AM WRITING TO YOU BECAUSE I BELIEVE IN THE
VALUE OF KEEPING OUR NATURAL SPACES IN UTAH COUNTY. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
IS A PRECIOUS GEM IN OUR COMMUNITY. IT IS KNOWN INTERNATIONALLY AS A
PRIME DESTINATION FOR ICE CLIMBERS, AND IT IS A BEAUTIFUL HIKING TRAIL
THAT UTAHANS CAN PROUDLY SHOW THE REST OF THE WORLD.

MY HUSBAND AND I RECENTLY MOVED TO UTAH BECAUSE WE VALUE NATURE AND
WE ENJOY BEING IN THE MOUNTAINS, BE IT HIKING, CAMPING, CLIMBING, OR
SKIING. IT WOULD BE A SHAME IF THE NATURAL BEAUTY OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
THAT HAS BEEN PRESERVED FOR COUNTLESS YEARS WOULD BE DESTROYED FOR
NEW DEVELOPMENT.
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PLEASE CONSIDER A RECREATION AND CONSERVATION EASEMENT ON THIS
PROPERTY.

MIKE ANDERSON - THE OVERWHELMING MAJORITY OF UTAH COUNTY CITIZENS
ARE FIERCELY OPPOSED TO MR. LOSEE'S PROPOSAL. THE FACT THAT THIS IS EVEN
UP FOR HEARING IS SO DISAPPOINTING. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A UTAH COUNTY
ICON AND THE FALLS ARE AN INTEGRAL PART OF ITS IDENTITY.

THE FALLS SHOULD BE PROTECTED AND PUBLIC AND I'M CONFIDENT THAT 99.9%
OF UTAH COUNTY AGREES WITH ME. MONEY CAN'T BUY WHAT THE FALLS MEAN
TO THE CITIZENS OF UTAH COUNTY. THANK YOU, TANNER AINGE, FOR PROPERLY
REPRESENTING THE PUBLIC.

RYLEE WILLIAMS - I AM WRITING TO EXPRESS MY STRONG OPPOSITION TO THE
DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. THIS BEAUTIFUL PUBLIC LAND SHOULD BE
PRESERVED. CLEARLY THE TRAMWAY AND EAGLES NEST RESTAURANT, DAMAGED
BY AVALANCHE AND FIRE IN THE 90’S, WERE DISASTROUS. LET’S NOT REPEAT
FORMS BY FURTHER DAMAGING THE NATURAL BEAUTY WITH CONSTRUCTION.
THERE ARE MANY OTHER PLACES FOR DEVELOPERS TO PUT A TREATMENT
CENTER AND MAKE THEIR PROFITS. DEVELOPING AND KEEPING THIS NATURAL
AREA FOR PRIVATE USE SPEAKS TO COLONIZATION-APPROPRIATING A PLACE OR
DOMAIN FOR ONE’S OWN USE.

SO MANY PEOPLE CHERISH ALREADY SHRINKING NATURAL-BEAUTIFUL PUBLIC
LANDS. PLEASE DON’T LET BEAUTIFUL BRIDAL VEIL FALLS BECOME A CASUALTY.
SO MANY UTAHANS AND EVEN OUT OF STATE VISITORS APPRECIATE AND VALUE
THIS INCREDIBLE PLACE.

ANN BLACKNER - PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE PROTECT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. IN THIS
WATER STARVED STATE, AN ELEGANT WATERFALL LIKE BRIDAL VEIL NEEDS
NEEDS SPECIAL PROTECTION AND REVERENCE.

JULIANA BOERIO-GOATES, PH.D/BYU PROFESSOR - I AM A RESIDENT OF OREM. I
REGULARLY WALK, BIKE AND HIKE IN THE AREA AROUND BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.
DURING THESE MONTHS OF PANDEMIC, THE PEACE AND QUIET IN PROVO CANYON
(AT LEAST ON WEEKDAYS) HAS BEEN A GODSEND. OCCASIONALLY THE QUIET
WOULD BE BROKEN BY THE CHOPPING BLADES OF A HELICOPTER OR THE DRONE
OF A PLANE ENGINE AS THEY CAME UP OR WENT DOWN THE CANYON. THINKING
ABOUT THOSE INTERRUPTIONS THIS MORNING MADE ME WONDER WHAT THE
FACILITIES MANAGEMENT PLAN WAS FOR THIS CLIFF-TOP LODGE? DAILY
HELICOPTER DROPS WITH THE SPECIALTY FRESH VEGETABLES AND MEATS THAT
THE ELITE RESIDENTS WILL DEMAND? CONSTRUCTION OF AN ACCESS ROAD UP
THE STEEP ROCKY SLOPES TO HAUL UP CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS, THEN
KITCHEN AND LAUNDRY FACILITIES?

HAVE TRAINED COUNSELORS WEIGHED IN ON THE HAZARDS TO FOLKS SUFFERING
FROM SUICIDE IDEATION WHO FIND THEMSELVES NEAR CLIFFS IDEAL WITH ONE
SO INCLINED TO JUMP? IS THIS A SUITABLE LOCATION FOR SUCH A FACILITY?
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CAN MR. LOSEE NOT FIND ANOTHER BEAUTIFUL SITE WITH EASIER ACCESS? ONE
THAT WOULD REQUIRE LESS INTRUSIVE DEVELOPMENT AND RESTRICT ACCESS TO
THE GENERAL PUBLIC?

THIS MORNING I CAME ACROSS A POEM BY THE LATE WELSH POET LESLIE NORRIS,
WHO WAS A FACULTY MEMBER AT BYU FOR MANY YEARS, CALLED BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS IN EARLY WINTER. I QUOTE JUST ONE STANZA FROM IT:

FOR SEVENTY HARDENING SEASONS I'VE WATCHED

THE STOPPING OF WATERFALLS. SOME OF THE TIME

I KNEW AND PERHAPS UNDERSTOOD HOW WATER
CHANGED IN WINTER, WHAT HAPPENED TO MOLECULES,
HOW THE STRUCTURES OF ELEMENTS COULD PETRIFY
IN A NIGHT FROM BOUNDING LIQUID TO

AN OBDURATE SMOOTHNESS. NOT ANY LONGER.

ALL THAT’S CONFUSING NOW. I AM CONTENT

TO WATCH THE WORLD TURN COLD WITH ITS OLD GRACE.,

WE NEED, AS A PEOPLE, A PLACE FOR POETS WHO ARE STIRRED BY BEAUTY TO
WRITE POEMS THAT STIR OUR SOULS. WE NEED A PLACE WHERE FAMILIES CAN
GATHER FOR A FEW MINUTES OF SPLASHING IN THE FALLS. WE NEED A PLACE
WHERE TOURISTS STOP AND PULL OVER, IN BOTH WINTER AND SUMMER, TO
ADMIRE THE BEAUTY. WE HAVE SUCH A PLACE IN BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. PLEASE
DON'T TRADE IT FOR A FEW SILVER COINS,

DAVID O. HOYAL - IHAVE NEVER WEIGHED IN ON ANY POLITICAL MATTER, EVER!
BUT I FEEL THE NEED TO ADD MY VOICE TO THAT OF THE MAJORITY OF UTAH
COUNTY RESIDENTS WHO OPPOSE ANY SALE OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. AS OFFICIALS
WHO ARE ELECTED TO REPRESENT THE PUBLIC, T ASK THAT YOU PLEASE DO WHAT
THE MAJORITY OF THE PUBLIC IN UTAH COUNTY WANT. THE PEOPLE OF THE
COUNTY OWN THE FALLS AND IT NEEDS TO STAY THAT WAY... FOREVER!!

DR. CAROLYN CLARK - PLEASE VOTE TO PROTECT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND
ENVIRONS FOR US AND FOR FUTURE GENERATIONS, BY CREATING A PERMANENT
CONSERVATION EASEMENT,

BEAUTIFUL NATURAL RETREATS ARE ESSENTIAL TO OUR HEALTH, PEACE OF MIND,
AND QUALITY OF LIFE. CITIZENS OF UTAH NEED AND DESERVE THIS. PLEASE PASS
THE CONSERVATION EASEMENT.,

RON FLOYD - I STAND WITH COMMISSIONER IVIE ON THIS TOPIC. AS A RESIDENT
OF OREM FOR 20 YEARS, AND A FREQUENT VISITOR OF THE BRIDAL VEIL AREA, I
STRONGLY OPPOSE ANY PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT OF THIS AREA.

TAYLOR ALLEN - HI!' I LIVE IN PROVO AND I LOVE BEING ABLE TO HIKE THIS AREA.
PLEASE KEEP THE LAND PUBLIC. IT’S A BEAUTIFUL AREA AND DEVELOPING IT
WOULD BE DETRIMENTAL TO THE NATURAL LANDSCAPE.
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CHERLYNN IMES - I AM VERY CONCERNED ABOUT AN INDIVIDUAL BEING ABLE TO
BUY AND PRIVATIZE BRIDAL VEIL. UTAH IS KNOWN FOR ITS MOUNTAINS AND
HIKING LOCATIONS. THE COUNTY NEEDS TO PRESERVE THESE LOCATIONS FOR
ALL INDIVIDUALS INSTEAD OF ALLOWING PEOPLE WITH MONEY TO USURP
AUTHORITY AND TAKE IT AWAY.

ANN MICHELLE VAN TASSELL - LOSING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TO PRIVATE
OWNERSHIP WOULD BE A TRAGEDY. PLEASE CONTINUE TO PROTECT ITS NATURAL
BEAUTY AND PUBLIC ACCESS. THROUGHOUT THE YEAR, LOCALS AND TOURISTS--
WHETHER RICH OR POOR, ABLE OR DISABLED, CONNECTED OR ALONE--VISIT THE
FALLS. SELLING THIS ICONIC NATURAL MONUMENT WOULD BE A CRIME AGAINST
US ALL. AND THE LOW PRICE OF THE CURRENT PROPOSAL STINKS OF CRONYISM
AND CORRUPTION. PLEASE CONTINUE TO PROTECT THE PUBLIC INTEREST.

BRIDGETTE MEINHOLD, WASATCH COUNTY RESIDENT - PLEASE PROTECT BRIDAL
VEIL FALLS FROM DEVELOPMENT. I BELIEVE THIS ICONIC VIEWSHED SHOULD BE
PROTECTED FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE PUBLIC AND NOT EXPLOITED BY
DEVELOPERS.

JULIE STOKES - I DON’T HAVE WONDEROUS WORDS NOR EXPERIENCE WRITING
COMMISSIONERS, BUT PLEASE ADD MY VOICE TO THOSE OPPOSING A PRIVATE
LODGE WITH TRAM ACCESS AT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. YES, 1 DID EXPERIENCE A RIDE
ON THE OLD TRAM BACK IN THE DAY. THE VIEW WAS NOT AS BREATHTAKING AS IT
IS NOW. THE TRAM CABLES INTERRUPTED SIGHT LINES AND MARRED THE VIEW OF
THE MAGNIFICENT FALLS. THE RIDE WAS REALLY ONLY AN ADVENTURE RIDE,
PROVIDING A VIEW OF THE PARKING LOT AND CANYON ROADWAY. THE TOP
LANDING PLATFORM AND BUILDING DETRACTED FROM THE NATURAL, TREELINED
MOUNTAIN SCAPE.

BRIDAL VEIL NEEDS TO BE PRESERVED AS A PUBLIC SPACE FOR EVERYONE TO
EXPLORE AND ENJOY; NOT BOUND BY ENTRANCE LIMITS OR A COMMERCIALIZED
RIDE. THE CURRENT PROPOSAL GIVES ONLY LIMITED, SEASONAL BOUNDARIES FOR
PUBLIC ACCESS TO A PORTION OF THE UPPER LODGE DESIGNATED FOR VIEWING
THE FALLS. WHETHER THE LODGE IS SPRAWLING OR NOT, IT IS STILL EXCLUSIVE.
THE TREATMENT LODGE WILL NOT PROVIDE RECREATIONAL TRAILS OR PUBLIC
SPACE; NOR DOES THE VIEW FROM ABOVE SHOWCASE THE FALLS.

PLEASE PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AS PUBLIC PROPERTY, ENDOWED WITH
RESOURCES TO MAINTAIN THE NATURAL ENVIRONMENT FOR ALL TO ENJOY.

MAKIA BALLOW - PLEASE VOTE TO CONSERVE THE FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE. 1
LOVE THE FALLS THERE BEAUTIFUL. l HAVE SO MANY MEMORIES THERE, AND IT’S
A FUN TRIP. WE GO THERE ABOUT A COUPLE TIMES A YEAR AND IT’S ALWAYS SO
FUN, AND I'M AN OUTDOORS PERSON AND ME AND MY FAMILY LOVE TO GO ON
HIKES SO THIS IS WHY I THINK IT’S WRONG TO SELL.
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VANESSA SHUMWAY - THANKS FOR TAKING MY COMMENT. PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW
ANY PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT AS PART OF OUR TREASURED BRIDAL VEIL. I
SUPPORT THE IDEA OF SETTING UP A CONSERVATOR SITUATION.

GRAYSON BAXTER -, I AM A 7TH GRADE STUDENT AT JUAB JUNIOR HIGH ’'M
ASKING FOR YOU TO PLEASE RESERVE THE FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE I LOVE THE
FALLS IT’S ONE OF MY FAVORITE SPOTS TO PLAY IN WATER.

NIXON CURTIS - PLEASE VOTE TO CONSERVE THE FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE. MY
NAME IS NIXON CURTIS AND, I'M A 13-YEAR-OLD STUDENT, AT JUAB JR. HIGH
SCHOOL, MY FAMILY LOVES GOING TO THE FALLS DURING THE SUMMER. IF YOU
SELL THE FALLS A WHOLE BUNCH OF FAMILIES WILL LOSE THE OPPORTUNITY TO
VISIT THE BEAUTIFUL FALLS. TASK YOU TO VOTE TO CONSERVE THE BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE.

GABE SETTLE - PLEASE VOTE TO CONSERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE.
MY NAME IS GABE SETTLE AND I WENT TO THE FALLS DURING QUARANTINE
BECAUSE WE COULDN’T GO ANYWHERE ELSE. OUR FAMILY LOVES HIKES AND IT
WAS VERY FUN TO HIKE AND PLAY IN THE WATER. I DEFINITELY WANT TO GO
THERE AGAIN SOMEDAY. AND IF YOU SELL IT, I CAN’T GO THERE. PLEASE KEEP THE
FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE.,

ADLEY CROSBY - PLEASE VOTE TO CONSERVE THE FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE... IT IS
VERY FUN THERE. IT’S MY GRANDMA'’S FAVORITE PLACE AND SHE IS GOING TO DIE
SOON. I LOVE TO HIKE AND SO DOES MY FAMILY. I AM JUST SAYING IF YOU SELL IT
PEOPLE WILL BE MAD. MY DOG LOVES THE WATER NOT MY OTHER DOG, BUT MY
OTHER DOG LIKES TO WALK. I THINK YOU SHOULD NOT SELL IT. IT IS A GOOD
PLACE TO HIKE TO GET READY FOR MY BIG HUNT’S. I LOVE THE WATER. PLEASE
CONVERT THE FALLS!!

MARGO STEVENS - I AM WRITING IN OPPOSITION TO ALLOWING MR. RICHARD
LOSEE TO DEVELOP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS INTO A PRIVATE TREATMENT FACILITY.
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS, WITH ITS ICONIC BEAUTY, IS AN IMPORTANT PUBLIC
RECREATION SITE AND SHOULD REMAIN OPEN TO THE PUBLIC YEAR-ROUND.
PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS WOULD RESULT IN A
DEGRADATION OF THE NATIONAL BEAUTY OF THE FALLS AND REDUCE ACCESS TO
INDIVIDUALS AND FAMILIES WHO HAVE COME TO CHERISH THIS TREASURE IN
UTAH COUNTY, AS WELL AS REDUCE ACCESSIBILITY FOR TOURISM TO CONTINUE
TO THRIVE IN THE AREA. AN ARIAL TRAMWAY WOULD INTERFERE WITH THE
VISUAL ASCETICS OF PROVO CANYON. NOW, MORE THAN EVER, WE NEED TO HAVE
OUR BEAUTIFUL PLACES AVAILABLE TO THE PUBLIC FOR RESTORATION AND
RENEWAL,

APPROVING MR. RICHARD LOSEE ATTEMPT TO PRIVATIZE BRIDAL VEIL FALL
WOULD ALSO RISK DAMAGING THE REPUTATION OF THE UTAH COUNTY
COMMISSION BY CREATING THE APPEARANCE THAT THE COMMISSION PLACED
THE INTEREST OF A WEALTHY PRIVATE INDIVIDUAL ABOUT THE INTEREST OF THE
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PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF UTAH. IF ANY MEMBERS PF THE UTAH

COUNTY COMMISSION RECEIVED CAMPAIGN DONATIONS FROM MR. LOSEE THIS
WOULD CREATE THE APPEARANCE OF INAPPROPRIATE FINANCIAL CONFLICT OF
INTEREST FOR THOSE UTAH COUNTY COMMISSIONERS.

IN CONCLUSION PLEASE UPHOLD THE INTEREST OF THE RESIDENTS OF UTAH
COUNTY AND THE STATE OF UTAH BY PROTECTING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND NOT
ALLOWING PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT. PLEASE MAINTAIN THE INTEGRITY OF THE
UTAH COUNTY COMMISSION BY DENYING MR. LOSEE'S REQUEST. THIS WOULD BE
A SHORT-SIGHTED DECISION WITH IMPORTANT LONG-TERM

CONSEQUENCES. PLEASE CONSIDER THE LIVES OF OUR CHILDREN AND
GRANDCHILDREN IN THIS GROWING COMMUNITY THAT NEED ACCESS TO THESE
PLACES OF BEAUTY.

KRISTY DURNEY - PLEASE PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FOR EVERYONE’S USE. IT
IS ONE OF THE JEWELS OF UTAH COUNTY AND EVERYONE SHOULD BE ABLE TO
EXPERIENCE ITS WONDERS.

AS A GRANDMOTHER AND A JUNIOR HIGH SCIENCE TEACHER, 1 URGE YOU TO KEEP
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS OPEN FOR ALL THOSE WHO LOVE COMING THERE, AND FOR
THOSE WHO HAVE YET TO EXPERIENCE THIS WONDERFUL WORK OF NATURE.

PAMELA PALMER - I STRONGLY URGE THE UTAH COUNTY BOARD OF
COMMISSIONERS TO PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS UNDER A CONSERVATION
EASEMENT. THIS ICONIC UTAH FEATURE IS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC FOR HIKING, ICE
CLIMBING, PHOTOGRAPHING AND EXPLORING FREE OF CHARGE ON ALL
ACCOUNTS, AND IT SHOULD REMAIN SO. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SHOULD BE
PROTECTED FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE PUBLIC IN PERPETUITY. THANK YOU.

MIKE SHANNON - AS A CITIZEN OF THE GREAT STATE OF UTAH I IMPLORE YOU TO
SAVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FROM DEVELOPMENT. AN AERIAL TRAMWAY WOULD
VISUALLY SCAR THIS NATURAL TREASURE FOREVER. ] HONESTLY CANNOT
BELIEVE THAT IT IS EVEN BEING CONSIDERED FOR ANY KIND OF DEVELOPMENT IN
THE YEAR 2020. ARE WE NOT MORE EVOLVED THAN THAT? BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS
AN AMAZING NATURAL WONDER THAT IS VERY CLOSE TO A HEAVILY POPULATED
AREA. IT WOULD BE EXTREMELY SHORTSIGHTED AND MISGUIDED TO ALLOW ANY
KIND OF DEVELOPMENT OF SUCH A BEAUTIFUL NATURAL AREA THAT OFFERS
SUCH A QUICK ESCAPE FROM AN URBAN ENVIRONMENT. THE AREA IS ALSO PRONE
TO MASSIVE AVALANCHES IN THE WINTER SO ANY DEVELOPMENT COULD EASILY
BE WIPED OUT JUST AS IT WAS IN THE PAST WHEN THERE WAS ONCE A TRAM AT
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. IT JUST DOESN'T MAKE ANY SENSE ON ANY LEVEL. PLEASE
SAVE THIS GEM FROM DEVELOPMENT SO THAT FUTURE GENERATIONS CAN ENJOY
IT IN ITS BEAUTIFUL NATURAL STATE. THANK YOU!

DEON SAGERS - PLEASE HEED MY VEHEMENT OPPOSITION TO THE PROPOSAL BY
RICHARD LOSEE TO DEVELOP THE AREA AT AND ABOVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.
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IF THIS PROJECT MOVES FORWARD, THE LANDSCAPE IN THE AREA WILL BE
ALTERED FOREVER AND WILL NOT BE ABLE TO BE RECLAIMED IN ITS NATURAL
STATE IN THE FUTURE. THE WISHES OF A VERY FEW (AND FOR MONETARY GAIN AT
THAT) SHOULD ABSOLUTELY NOT OUTWEIGH THE GOOD OF THE ENTIRE COUNTY.
PLACES OF REFUGE, UNTOUCHED AND UNSULLIED, SHOULD REMAIN AS GOD'S GIFT
TO OUR CANYON. A MAN'S BUSINESS DREAMS SHOULD NEVER TRUMP WHAT IS A
COST-FREE ASSET FOR LITERALLY EVERY OTHER RESIDENT IN THE COUNTY.

PLEASE USE YOUR POWERS OF LEADERSHIP TO LEAVE OUR WORLD A MORE
BEAUTIFUL PLACE, NOT A PLACE WHERE THE ENTITLED ARE ABLE TO
COMPROMISE THE BEAUTY OF THE FALLS. THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR
THOUGHTFUL CONSIDERATION!

NAN MCENTIRE - PLEASE DO NOT VOTE TO SELL THIS PRECIOUS NATURAL
TREASURE! ONCE IT’S LOST, IT’S TRULY LOST, NO MATTER HOW MANY FALSE
PROMISES ARE DANGLED IN FRONT OF YOU.

KRISTALYN ROGERS - PLEASE VOTE TO CONSERVE THE BEAUTIFUL BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE.

REBECCA OLSEN - THIS IS REGARDING SUPPORT FOR KEEPING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. IT’S ONLY FAIR THAT SUCH BEAUTIFUL NATURAL LAND
SHOULD REMAIN AVAILABLE FOR EVERYONE TO ENJOY, ALWAYS. SO MANY
MEMORIES HAVE BEEN CREATED THERE WITH FAMILY AND FRIENDS AND IS
ALWAYS A CONVENIENT WAY FOR THE PUBLIC TO ENJOY NATURE WITHOUT
HAVING TO GO FAR. I REALIZE THERE IS PRESSURE FROM BOTH SIDES, AND I
THANK YOU FOR ALL YOU DO. BUT PLEASE KNOW THERE ARE MANY PEOPLE WHO
SUPPORT THE VOTE TO CONSERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

MELISSA GONZALEZ - ’'M EXTREMELY CONCERNED & WANTED TO VOICE MY
OPINION AS A CITIZEN. PLEASE KEEP BRIDAL VEIL GOVERNMENT OWNED SO IT
CAN BE ENJOYED BY ALL.

THE LIEBERMAN FAMILY - OUR FAMILY STRONGLY SUPPORTS A CONSERVATION
EASEMENT FOR BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND ZERO DEVELOPMENT. PLEASE LEAVE
THIS STUNNING NATURAL WONDER AS IT IS. IT SHOULD BE PRESERVED FOR ALL TO
ENJOY. IT’S UNBELIEVABLE THAT CITIZENS HAVE TO KEEP FIGHTING TO RETAIN
UTAH’S NATURAL BEAUTY AND KEEP IT OUT OF THE HANDS OF THOSE WISHING TO
PROFIT FINANCIALLY FROM IT, BUT WE WILL.,

LYNNE OLSON -IURGE YOU TO KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IN PUBLIC OWNERSHIP,
AND TO PROTECT IT WITH A CONSERVATION EASEMENT. IT IS A PUBLIC TREASURE
AND SHOULD NOT BE PRIVATIZED.
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ELIZABETH LAYNE - PLEASE PROTECT THE FALLS FROM PRIVATE/COMMERCIAL
DEVELOPMENT IN PERPETUITY. PLEASE MAINTAIN IT FOR SCENIC NATURAL
BEAUTY AND HUMAN-POWERED RECREATION.

KAMRYN WHITELEY - HELLO, MY NAME IS KAMRYN I AM A STUDENT A JJHS AND I
WOULD LIKE TO VOTE TO CONSERVE THE FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE! I LOVE HIKING
ESPECIALLY TO THESE FALLS. IT’S ONE OF THE MOST BEAUTIFUL WATERFALLS
I’VE SEEN. PLEASE CONSIDER THIS EMAIL.

ZACH BARNETT - I REALIZE THIS COMES VERY CLOSE TO THE COUNTY MEETING
TO DETERMINE THE FUTURE OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS, BUT I WANTED TO WEIGH IN.
UTAH IS KNOWN ACROSS THE COUNTRY, IN INTERNATIONALLY FOR OUR
NATIONAL PARKS AND PUBLIC LANDS. FOR LOCALS OF UTAH COUNTY, BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS IS PART OF THOSE TREASURED PUBLIC LANDS. WE LOVE THAT WE CAN
VISIT IT YEAR-ROUND TO WALK THE TRAILS AND ADMIRE THE BEAUTY OF THE
LANDSCAPE. IT IS AN ESCAPE FROM THE EVER-GROWING URBANIZATION OF UTAH
COUNTY THAT IS CONVENIENTLY LOCATED. TO ALLOW PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT
OF THE LANDS ON AND AROUND THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS COULD EASILY DESTROY
THIS LOCAL TREASURE AND LIMITING ACCESS TO THOSE WHO CAN PAY WILL
TURN AWAY LOW-INCOME FAMILIES WHO COME LOOKING FOR A FAMILY
ACTIVITY THAT FITS WITHIN THEIR MEAGER BUDGETS. I STRONGLY URGE THE
MEMBERS OF THE UTAH COUNTY LEADERSHIP TO KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
PUBLIC LAND WITHOUT PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT.

ALIYAH BONHAM - I AM ASKING YOU TO PLEASE, VOTE TO CONSERVE THE FALLS
FOR PUBLIC USE. I LOVE TO GO OUTSIDE, AND I LOVE NATURE. l HAVE ACTUALLY
NEVER BEEN TO BRIDAL VEIL FALLS, BUT I WOULD LOVE TO GO THERE SOMEDAY,
BECAUSE I HAVE HEARD SO MANY GOOD THINGS ABOUT IT. SO, PLEASE VOTE TO
CONSERVE THE FALLS FOR PUBLIC USE.

NATAYA DAY - PLEASE PERSEVERE THE FALLS. PEOPLE LOVE IT AND WANT TO SEE.
WE LOVE IT, AND IT’S SO MUCH FUN TO GO WITH YOUR FAMILY. PLEASE
PERSEVERE THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

MELISSA CONNOLLY - I WANTED TO WRITE IN WITH MY SUPPORT OF PLACING
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS UNDER A CONSERVATION EASEMENT AND PRESERVING IT AS
NATURAL SPACE. PROVO CANYON IS AN AMAZING PLACE FOR THE PUBLIC AND
SECURING IT FOR THE FUTURE WOULD BE VERY BENEFICIAL. ESPECIALLY DURING
THIS PANDEMIC YEAR, WE HAVE NOTICED HOW NEEDED AND VALUABLE PUBLIC
SPACES AND OUTDOOR RECREATION CAN BE. RESTRICTING ACCESS WOULD HURT
EVERYBODY.

BLAKE ROBERTSON - PLEASE SAVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FROM BEING SOLD, IT IS
ONE OF MY FAVORITE MEMORIES. PLEASE VOTE TO PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
FOR EVERYONE’S USE.
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ALLI WHICKER - HONESTLY, I HAVE NEVER BEEN TO THE FALLS, BUT I HAVE
HEARD GREAT THINGS, AND HAVE HEARD THAT YOU ARE DEBATING ON WHETHER
TO SELL IT OR NOT. I THINK YOU SHOULD KEEP IT, SO THE PUBLIC CAN GO HIKE TO
SEE THE BEAUTIFUL FALLS.

PORTER JACKSON - MY FAMILY HIKES THERE EVERY YEARIT IS MY FAVORITE
TRADITION AND IF YOU TOOK THAT AWAY WELL THAT WOULD BREAK MY HEART
SO PLEASE KEEP IT FOR EVERYONE TO USE.

JAXON LANGFORD - IT IS A FAMILY TRADITION TO GO EVERY YEAR AND IT’S
UNFAIR TO TAKE IT AWAY. WOULD YOU PLEASE KEEP IT FOR THE FAM.? I LOVE
YOU AND EVERYTHING YOU DO. YOU ARE BEAUTIFUL. PLEASE I’M LITERALLY
CRYING. PLEASE. IT WILL BREAK MY HEART. ALSO, SELFLESS SELF-PROMOTION
THIS IS A HIGHLIGHT FROM MY FOOTBALL CAREER IF YOU HAVE ANY
CONNECTION TO A D1 SCHOOL OR NFL TEAMS,

MARCUS GUSTIN - HI MY NAME IS MARCUS I GO TO SCHOOL IN JUAB COUNTY I
USED TO LIVE IN SPRINGVILLE WHEN I WAS YOUNG I’'D GO THERE EVERY MONTH
AS SORT OF A FAMILY TRADITION ALTHOUGH I DON’T GO AS OFTEN AS I USED TO
(ABOUT ONCE A YEAR) BUT I’D STILL LIKE TO SOMEDAY TAKE MY KIDS TO THE
FALLS AS MY PARENTS TOOK ME. I KNOW I’'M JUST SOME RANDOM KID, BUT I
SPEAK FOR MY ENTIRE FAMILY WHEN I SAY THAT WE WOULD REALLY BE
APPRECIATIVE IF IT WASN’T SOLD. THANK YOU FOR READING AND I HOPE THAT I
CAN CONTINUE GOING TO BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

KIRT WILLIAMSON - AS A UTAH COUNTY CONSTITUENT 1 WISH TO THANK YOU FOR
GIVING ME THIS OPPORTUNITY TO EXPRESS MY POSITION ON THE ISSUE OF
CREATING A CONSERVATION EASEMENT AT THE TOP OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS--- ON
LAND OWNED BY UTAH COUNTY. I AM OPPOSED TO PRIVATIZING THAT ASSET AND
ALLOWING THE CONSTRUCTION OF A "RECOVERY ADDICTION LODGE" AND

TRAM.

TED BECK - IN REGARD TO THE PROPOSAL TO ALLOW BRIDAL FALL TO BE SOLD
AND DEVELOPED BY A PRIVATE COMPANY, Il WANTED TO EXPRESS MY
DISAPPOINTMENT AND DISAPPROVAL THAT POSSIBILITY. I FEEL IT SHOULD BE
KEPT PUBLIC AVAILABILITY FOR ALL TO USE.

ILONA KLEIN - I LIVE IN PROVO. I JUST WANT TO VOICE MY OPINION THAT BRIDAL
VEILS FALLS SHOULD NOT BE PRIVATELY DEVELOPED. PLEASE LEAVE IT ASIT IS,
OR AT THE MOST, MAKE ONE EXTRA PARKING LOT. NO FEES, NO AERIAL TRAM,
JUST LEAVE IT ALONE. THANK YOU FOR READING THIS.

ZACHARY WEAVER - MY NAME IS ZACHARY WEAVER AND I AM A UTAH COUNTY
RESIDENT. I STRONGLY URGE AGAINST A NEW DEVELOPMENT BEING BUILT AT
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. ONE OF THE ATTRACTIONS OF UTAH COUNTY IS THE PRISTINE
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NATURAL ENVIRONMENT AROUND US. TO SHORTCHANGE THAT FOR A FEW
DOLLARS IS, TO ME, IRRESPONSIBLE AND INAPPROPRIATE. THE FALLS HOLD A
SPECIAL PLACE IN MY HEART AS THE CENTER OF DATING LIFE FOR MY WIFE AND I,
AND IT IS SIMILARLY SPECIAL TO MANY CITIZENS HERE IN PROVO AND OTHER
CITIES IN UTAH COUNTY. IF THE PROPOSED PROJECT WAS BUILT THERE, IT WOULD
BREAK MY SIGNIFICANT OTHERS' HEART, AND I JUST CAN'T STAND FOR THAT. TO
THREATEN WHAT HAS BECOME SOMETHING OF A LOCAL LANDMARK IS THE
EQUIVALENT OF OUTLAWING FRY SAUCE OR GREEN JELL-O. IT JUST ISN'T RIGHT.
FOR THESE REASONS, I URGE THE COUNCIL TO FIND ANOTHER PLACE TO BUILD
THE REHAB CENTER, AND RESPECTFULLY REMIND THEM THAT THE
UNPOPULARITY OF THE PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION PROJECT WILL BE
REMEMBERED WHEN THE NEXT ELECTION COMES.

DAVID STANLEY - PLEASE ADD MY VOICE TO THOUSANDS OF OTHERS URGING THE
PRESERVATION OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AS A CONSERVATION EASEMENT OR AS A
PARK. A SITE OF SUCH BEAUTY SHOULD BE ACCESSIBLE TO ALL. PLEASE ASK THE
COMMISSIONERS TO INVESTIGATE THE POSSIBILITY OF PURCHASING THE FALLS
THROUGH THE LAND AND WATER CONSERVATION FUND. THANK YOU.

LAUREN MACK -1 AM WRITING TO VOICE MY OPINION OVER THE REHAB CENTER
IN PROVO CANYON. 1 DO NOT THINK THIS IS THE RIGHT THING TO DO, PUBLIC
LANDS BELONG IN PUBLIC HANDS. I GREW UP IN PROVO AND SPENT SO MUCH TIME
AT THE FALLS. I REMEMBER TAKING THE TRAM UP TO THE TOP OF THE FALLS AND
THINKING HOW BEAUTIFUL IT WAS THERE. WE WERE HOSTED AS ELEMENTARY
SCHOOL STUDENTS THERE ALMOST EVERY YEAR, AND WE WOULD HIKE TO THE
LOWER SECTION OF THE FALLS AND LEARN ABOUT THE AREA SURROUNDING
THEM. I REMEMBER SEEING PEOPLE ICE CLIMB HERE IN THE WINTER. EVEN AFTER
THE DAMAGE FROM THE AVALANCHE, WE WOULD STILL VISIT THE AREA., AS AN
ADULT, I WOULD TAKE FRIENDS FROM OUT OF TOWN DOWN FROM SALT LAKE,
THROUGH HEBER, AND TO THE FALLS. IT IS A VERY SPECIAL PLACE WITH VERY
SPECIAL MEMORIES FOR SO MANY PEOPLE. THE PROPOSED REHAB CENTER WOULD
TAKE ALL OF THAT AWAY FROM SO MANY. WHY SHOULD ONLY A SELECT FEW,
THOSE WITH ENOUGH MONEY TO AFFORD AN EXPENSIVE REHABILITATION
CENTER GET TO ENJOY IT? I THINK THAT THE DEVELOPERS COULD EASILY FIND
ANOTHER LOCATION WITH ENOUGH NATURAL BEAUTY TO START THEIR NEW
BUSINESS VENTURE. THE FALLS ARE TOO SPECIAL AND TOO SPECTACULAR TO
TAKE AWAY FROM THE PUBLIC. PLEASE, DO THE RIGHT THING AND KEEP THIS
SPACE PUBLIC.

KEN BAYER, OREM RESIDENT - UTAH COUNTY'S COMING 100% POPULATION
INCREASE REQUIRES THAT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS REMAIN FOR PUBLIC
ENJOYMENT. RECREATION VENUES IN THE WASATCH ARE ALREADY BECOMING
NOTICEABLY MORE CROWDED EACH YEAR. OUR COUNTY DOES NOT HAVE THE
LUXURY OF POCKETING A COUPLE MILLION TODAY IF IT MEANS CONSTRAINING
PUBLIC RECREATION FOR THE LONG TERM; WE'RE SIMPLY GROWING TOO
FAST. PLEASE EXERCISE THAT GREAT LEADERSHIP TRAIT OF FORESIGHT AND
KEEP THE FALLS AS THEY ARE.



DocuSign Envelope ID: 1FAF3F7E-309D-45BF-AE3C-08C327DFB459

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF UTAH COUNTY, UTAH
Public Meeting Minutes

December 9, 2020

119! ¢

ROBERT AAGARD, MD - COMPLETELY AND UNEQUIVOCALLY OPPOSED TO
COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT ON OR AROUND THE FALLS.

LIZ DONALDSON - ’'M FOR THE BRIDAL VEIL FALL CONSERVATION. PLEASE KEEP
THIS NATURAL LANDMARK INTACT. IT DOESN’'T MATTER HOW WONDERFUL THE
DEVELOPERS’ PLANS ARE, IT WILL CHANGE THE INTEGRITY AND BEAUTY OF THE
FALLS AND THERE’S NO COMING BACK FROM IT! THERE USED TO BE A GONDOLA IN
THE PAST AND AN AVALANCHE DESTROYED IT, LEARN LESSONS!

MARK LIVINGSTON DONALDSON, MD - BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS THE PREMIERE
NATURAL WONDER SEEN BY ALL PASSING THROUGH PROVO CANYON. IT SHOULD
BE KEPT NATURAL AND PRISTINE. I OPPOSE IT BEING SOLD OR A TRAM BEING
BUILT. IT SHOULD BE A PROTECTED SITE FOR COUNTY RESIDENTS AND VISITORS.
WE MAY NEED TO PAVE THE FOOT TRAIL AND RESTRICT OFF PATH EROSION
ACTIVITIES THAT MAY BE DANGEROUS. WE NEED MORE PARKS AND AN ALL
ACCESS PARK AT THE BASE WOULD BE WELCOME. WE SHOULD NOT SELL OFF OUR
CHILDREN’S BIRTHRIGHT AND THIS SCENIC WONDER.

MARYANN SMITH, ARTIST - KEEP THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS A NATURAL AND
WONDERFUL PLACE FOR FAMILIES TO ENJOY. PLEASE NO DEVELOPMENT.

CHRISTINA HIND - PLEASE DON'T ALLOW THE SALE... THESE ARE AN EXTREMELY
IMPORTANT HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE NATURAL BEAUTY. ANY SUCH FALLS SHOULD
BE SHARED WITH ALL, NOT JUST THE PRIVILEGED, BUT THESE ESPECIALLY FOR
THE SAKE OF THOSE WHITE DON'T HAVE THE OPTION TO HIKE TO MOST OTHERS.
PLUS, I HAVEN'T EVEN HAD THE CHANCE TO SEE THEM YET.

CHARLOTTE NELSON - PLEASE PROTECT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FROM DEVELOPMENT
AND PRESERVE IT FOR PUBLIC USE. IT IS A RESOURCE THAT WE SHOULD SHARE.
ANY DEVELOPMENT ENCROACHES UPON PUBLIC ACCESS FOR ALL.

CRAIG DONALDSON, PROVO LANDLORD AND PROVO CANYON RESIDENT OF
WASATCH COUNTY - DEVELOPMENT PRESSURE IS CONSTANT AND

UNRELENTING. IT TAKES A VIGILANT PUBLIC AND GOVERNMENT OFFICIALS WITH
COURAGE, INTEGRITY, AND A STRONG SENSE OF REPRESENTATIVE GOVERNMENT
TO PUSH BACK ON THESE MARKET PRESSURES. OFTEN WEAK LINKS IN THE CHAIN
OF LEADERSHIP OPENS THE WINDOW FOR DEVELOPERS TO GET THEIR WAY OVER
PUBLIC BEST INTEREST. I CALL ON ALL THREE CURRENT COMMISIONERS TO
RATIFY A CONSERVATION EASEMENT PROTECTING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IN
PERPETUITY!

HISTORY IS INSTRUCTIVE. LIONS PARK IN WHAT USED TO BE CALLED THE “PROVO
RIVER BOTTOMS” WAS CREATED BY HARD WORK, VOLUNTEERISM, AND
DONATIONS FROM FAMILIES LED BY WHAT WE CALL THE GREATEST

GENERATION. THE CHARITIES INVOLVED GIFTED IT TO PROVO CITY FOR IT TO BE
A PARK IN PERPETUITY. DURING ONE OF THESE “WEAK LINK” MOMENTS, THE CITY
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SOLD IT FOR A DEVELOPER TO PROFIT FROM; AT LEAST SOME PROCEEDS WERE
USED TO BE A COMPLEX OF SPORTS FIELDS IN THE WEST. SHAMEFULLY, THIS
DECISION VIOLATED THE TRUST OF THOSE CHARITIES THAT MADE THE
DONATION. REGRETTABLY, THE PROPERTY WAS NOT IMMEDIATELY PUT INTO A
CONSERVATION EASEMENT TO KEEP PROFIT-MINDED DEVELOPERS FROM USING
THE GIFT INITIALLY GIVEN TO THE CITY BY HUMBLE, HARD-WORKING MIDDLE
AMERICANS.

THE BOUNOUS FAMILY OF PROVO GIFTED LAND FOR A PARK ON TIMPVIEW

DRIVE. THE LAND IS NOW BEING REPURPOSED BY PROVO CITY AND INCLUDES
CONSTRUCTION; PROFESSIONAL SKIER AND RESPECTED PROVO RESIDENT, JUNIOR
BOUNOUS IS STILL ALIVE. THE GREENSPACE THAT ABUTTED HIS BACKYARD HAS
NOW CHANGED; A BUILDING MAY BLOCK HIS VIEW OF TIMPANOGOS

MOUNTAIN. SHAMEFULLY, THE CITY’S DECISION VIOLATED THE TRUST AND
EXPECTATIONS OF THE BOUNOUS FAMILY. REGRETTABLY, THE PROPERTY WAS
NOT IMMEDIATELY PUT INTO A CONSERVATION EASEMENT TO KEEP PERHAPS
WELL-INTENTIONED CITY LEADERS FROM USING THE GIFT INITIALLY GIVEN TO
THE CITY BY A NOBLE, HARD-WORKING MIDDLE-CLASS FAMILY.

ALL SPECIAL PUBLIC SPACE (LIKE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS) SHOULD BE PUT INTO
CONSERVATIONS EASEMENTS WHILE HIGH-MINDED GOVERNMENT LEADERS ARE
IN POWER. THE UNRELENTING PRESSURE OF DEVELOPMENT WILL OTHERWISE
LEAD TO SPECIAL SPOTS BEING SOLD DOWN THE RIVER TO FOR-PROFIT ENTITIES
AND OUT OF THE HANDS OF THE PUBLIC OR THOSE WHO GIFTED SPECIAL SPOTS TO
THE PEOPLE.

ROBERT NELSON - MY FAMILY AND I VIGOROUSLY OPPOSE COMMERCIAL
DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. PERIOD. PLEASE DO ALL YOU CAN TO
PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AS A NON-COMMERCIAL ENTITY, SO THAT FUTURE
GENERATIONS CAN EASILY ACCESS THIS BEAUTIFUL PLACE FREELY, AS
GENERATIONS BEFORE HAVING DONE.

LESLIE DONALDSON - I LOVE BRIDAL VEIL THE WAY IT IS. OUR WHOLE FAMILY
WALKS TO AND VIEW THE FALLS MONTHLY AT LEAST. PLEASE VOTE TO
CONSERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

KARSYN WHITE - WILL YOU PLEASE VOTE WITH US TO SAVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SO
THE PUBLIC CAN USE IT.

WHEN I WAS LITTLE ME AND MY FAMILY WENT THERE AND I HAD A LOT OF FUN
GOING AND I WANT TO DO IT AGAIN AND I BET YOU WANT TO GO AGAIN TO BUT IF
YOU SELL IT I WON’T GET TO GO AGAIN AND NETHER WILL YOU AND I WANT TO GO
BECAUSE I LOVE SEEING THAT BIG WATER FALL AND ALL THE WATER FALLS
WHEN I GO TO MY GRANDMAS AND GRANDPA’S HOUSE AND IF YOU SELL IT I WON’T
GET TO MAKE NEW MEMORIES AT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SO IF YOU SELL IT YOU AND
ME WON’T GET NEW MEMORIES THERE AND I WANT TO MAKE NEW MEMORIES AND
NOT HAVE IT BE PRIVATE LAND AND OTHER PEOPLE WANT TO GO THERE TO AND
WHAT ABOUT PEOPLE THAT HAVE NOT BEEN YET AND IF YOU SELL IT THEY WILL
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NOT GET TO GO AND MISS OUT ON MAKING MEMORIES THERE LIKE YOU AND ME
SO PLEASE VOTE TO SAVE AND KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SO PEOPLE CAN GO
THERE.

JOHN BYERLY - THIS IS AN IMPORTANT ISSUE TO ME AND MY NEIGHBORS. PLEASE
VOTE NO TO DEVELOPMENT IN THE CLOSE PROXIMITY OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS THIS
IS ONE OF THE JEWELS OF OUR AREA THAT REALLY SHOULD BE RESPECTED.
THANK YOU!

JASON BUSSELBERG - I THINK YOU’LL BE A GREAT TRAGEDY IF THE LOSEE’S WERE
ALLOWED TO PURCHASE THE LAND RECENT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. MY WIFE AND I
ENJOY WALKING ON THE TRAIL EVERY WEEK DURING THE SUMMER AND
SPENDING SOME TIME NEXT TO THE WATERFALL. IT HAS A GREAT PIECE OF
PUBLIC LAND, AND IT WOULD BE A SHAME IF HE GOT TURNED IN TO A PRIVATE
PRACTICE.

HAILEY DANIELS KREY - MY NAME IS HAILEY KREY. I AM A RESIDENT OF OREM,
UT. I WAS VERY DISHEARTENED BY THE NEWS OF THE POTENTIAL TO CLOSE
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TO THE PUBLIC AND SELL IT TO A PRIVATE DEVELOPER. THAT
LOCATION IS MORE CHERISHED THAN YOU KNOW, BY A LOT OF INDIVIDUALS.

AS AN INDIVIDUAL WITH A PHYSICAL CHRONIC ILLNESS, THE HIKES AND NATURE
SCENERY AROUND UTAH COUNTY AREN'T ALWAYS AN OPTION FOR ME. HOWEVER,
NATURE IS A PLACE WHERE I FIND A LOT OF PEACE AND SERENITY. BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS HAS BEEN A PERFECT PLACE FOR ME TO VISIT ON MY WORST DAYS
BATTLING MY CHRONIC ILLNESS. IT IS A SIMPLE WALK WHERE I CAN GET OUT AND
BE IN NATURE WHEN OTHER HIKES AND SCENES AREN'T AN OPTION DUE TO MY
LIMITATIONS.

IT WOULD BE A COMPLETE LET-DOWN FOR ME TO NO LONGER HAVE ACCESS TO A
PLACE THAT HAS BECOME MY SAVING GRACE. I WOULD HIGHLY RECOMMEND
CONSIDERING THE EFFECT THIS DECISION WILL HAVE ON THE PUBLIC WELL-
BEING ABOVE FINANCIAL GAIN.

I WANTED TO SHARE MY STORY IN HOPES THAT IT WILL SHED SOME LIGHT TO THE
PERSPECTIVES AND FEELINGS OF MANY COMMUNITY MEMBERS REGARDING
BRIDAL VIEW FALLS.

BRAYLIE MCINTOSH - I VOTE THAT WE KEEP THIS BEAUTIFUL WATERFALL FOR
ALL TO ENJOY. NOT JUST ONE PERSON.

JHET SHEPHERD - PLEASE VOTE TO PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS VOTE VOTE
VOTE VOTE VOTE VOTE.

KAYLEE REYNOLDS - PLEASE PLEASE DON’T SELL IT FOR ONE PERSON’S USE. THAT
BEAUTIFUL PLACE SHOULDN’T BE KEPT FOR ONE PERSON. EVERYONE DESERVES
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TO SHARE THE BEAUTY. I GO THERE ALL THE TIME WITH MY FAMILY AND IT’S NOT
FAIR THAT ONLY ONE PERSON GETS TO KEEP IT. SO, ’'M BEGGING YOU PLEASE
PLEASE DON’T SELLIT.

CARTER GLEDHILL - PLEASE SAVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS, FOR THE PUBLIC SO
EVERYBODY CAN ENJOY IT AND NOT JUST ONE PERSON. IF WE SAVE BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS PEOPLE WILL VISIT THE BEAUTIFUL WATERFALL.

EVAN HESS - 1 THINK BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SHOULD BE FOR EVERYONE TO ENJOY
INSTEAD OF SELLING IT. PLEASE DON’T SELL IT.

COLTON GORDON - BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A WORLD CLASS ICE CLIMBING AND
RECREATION AREA THAT SHOULD BE OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC FOR
GENERATIONS TO COME. PLEASE PUT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS INTO A CONSERVATIVE
EASEMENT THAT ALLOWS FOR RECREATION. MYSELF AND FUTURE GENERATIONS
THANK YOU.

EMILY STEWART - I'M WRITING TO EXPRESS MY CONCERN OVER THE
POSSIBILITY OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS BEING PRIVATELY DEVELOPED. I BELIEVE
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A BEAUTIFUL AND UNIQUE ATTRACTION IN UTAH COUNTY
AND IT SHOULD BE PRESERVED FOR PUBLIC USE,

1 BELIEVE MR. LOSEE'S ARGUMENTS IN FAVOR OF DEVELOPING THIS LANDMARK
ARE WEAK ONES. IF THERE ARE DANGEROUS CONDITIONS SURROUNDING THE
FALLS OR A NEED TO IMPROVE THE AREA WITH RESTROOMS, TRAILS, OR OTHER
AMENITIES, THE ANSWER DOES NOT NEED TO BE TAKING THIS LAND AWAY FROM
THE PUBLIC. UTAH COUNTY HAS THE ABILITY TO BUDGET FOR AND ALLOCATE
RESOURCES TO IMPROVE THE AREA WITHOUT SELLING IT OFF. UTAH COUNTY
DOES NOT NEED ONE OF ITS BEST LANDMARKS MADE INTO A FOR-PROFIT
RECREATION AREA THAT'S MARRED BY AN AVALANCHE-PRONE TRAM AND YET
ANOTHER FOR-PROFIT ADDICTION RECOVERY CENTER.

PLEASE PRESERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FOR THE PUBLIC. PLEASE LISTEN TO

AND RESPECT THE OVERWHELMING PUBLIC SUPPORT FOR THIS COURSE OF
ACTION. MR. LOSEE CAN EASILY BUILD ANOTHER ADDICTION RECOVERY CENTER
ELSEWHERE.

COMMISSIONERS AINGE AND IVIE, THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR HARD WORK
ON THIS PROJECT AND FOR BRINGING IT TO THE PUBLIC FOR INPUT.
COMMISSIONER LEE, THANK YOU FOR YOUR WORK AND PLEASE HONOR THE
VOICE OF THE CITIZENS OF UTAH COUNTY.

LISA HAZEL, SLC CITIZEN - I AM WRITING TO YOU TO INFORM YOU OF MY STRONG
SUPPORT FOR THE GRANTING OF A CONSERVATIVE EASEMENT TO ENSURE THAT
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS PRESERVED FOREVER, WITHOUT DEVELOPMENT. I HAVE
OFTEN ENJOYED THE HIKE, WATERFALL, AND POOLS OF WATER AT THE BASE OF
THE WATERFALL. I DO NOT WANT TO SEE THIS BRIDAL VEIL FALLS OF UTAH
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COUNTY DESTROYED BY DEVELOPMENT, TRAMS, OR ANY OTHER EYESORE.
ADDITIONALLY, I WANT TO SEE THIS PLACE STAY AS IT IS FOR MY CHILDREN. I
THINK IT IS IMPORTANT FOR THEM TO SEE THE BEAUTY OF NATURE WITHOUT THE
DESTRUCTION DEVELOPERS OFFER.

PLEASE PLACE THE LAND UNDER A CONSERVATIVE EASEMENT AND PLEASE DO
NOT SELL OR LEASE ANY OF IT TO A PRIVATE DEVELOPER. THANK YOU FOR YOUR
TIME.

BRANDON PATTERSON - AS AN EDUCATOR, HISTORIAN, CYCLIST, AND
OUTDOORSMAN, I IMPLORE THE COMMISSION TO FOLLOW THROUGH ON PLACING
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS UNDER A CONSERVATION EASEMENT. I MAKE IT A TRADITION
TO DRIVE OR RIDE MY BIKE PAST THE FALLS WHENEVER I'M NEAR UTAH COUNTY.
MY FAMILY AND I HAVE SO ENJOYED ITS NATURAL BEAUTY AND SPLENDOR. IT'S A
STATE TREASURE AND IT SHOULDN'T BE PROFITEERED OR LEGACY TARNISHED.
PLACING IT UNDER CONSERVATION EASEMENT IS THE RIGHT THING TO DO AND
WOULD PRESERVE THE FALLS FOR GENERATIONS TO COME.,

SARAH POWELL - I'M A RESIDENT OF UTAH COUNTY. I SUPPORT A CONSERVATION
EASEMENT FOR BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. PLEASE KEEP THIS POPULAR WATERFALL FOR
THE PUBLIC. NO DEVELOPMENT PLEASE.

MICHAEL DONALDSON - I WANT TO GO ON THE RECORD AS TELLING YOU I OPPOSE
THE DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. I GREW UP IN PROVO AND HAVE
RAISED FOUR CHILDREN AND NOW THEY ARE RAISING THEIR CHILDREN WITH THE
BEAUTY OF OUR MOUNTAINS AROUND US AND BRIDAL VEIL FALLS HAS BEEN PART
OF THAT BEAUTIFUL NATURE WE HAVE ENJOYED. I DON’T FEEL ONE PERSON, ONE
GROUP, OR ONE ORGANIZATION SHOULD BE ABLE TO DICTATE WHAT GOES ON AND
FINANCIALLY BENEFIT FROM THAT BEAUTY. IT SHOULD BELONG TO EVERYONE!
BEING WRAPPED UP WITH A PRETTY BOW LIKE “AN ABDUCTION TREATMENT
CENTER” IS CODE FOR “ONE MORE FACILITY THE RICH AND FAMOUS CAN AFFORD
TO GO TO AND THE REST OF YOU TOO BAD..YOUR LOSS!” I VOTE NO FOR LOSEE TO
GET RICHER ON OUR BEAUTIFUL BRIDAL VEIL FALLS!!

HANNAH JOHANSSON - AS A MEMBER OF THE COMMUNITY, I FIND IT
UNACCEPTABLE TO SELL THIS LAND FOR PRIVATIZATION. THIS PLACE HAS BEEN A
PILLAR OF NATURAL BEAUTY IN THE PROVO CANYON FOR ALL TO ENJOY.IT IS A
LARGE PART OF HISTORY AND LEGEND IN THE COMMUNITY. DO NOT ALLOW THIS
LAND TO BE SOLD! THE CONSTRUCTION AND FACILITY WILL BE A DETRIMENT TO
THE ENVIRONMENT AND WILL ONLY ADD TO THE POOR AIR QUALITY OF THE
WASATCH AND UTAH VALLEYS.

THE PROPOSED FACILITY WILL NOT BENEFIT THE COMMUNITY, ONLY THOSE WITH
LARGE SUMS OF MONEY. THIS IS UNACCEPTABLE AND WILL ONLY CONTINUE TO
DRAW THOSE THAT HAVE NO INVESTED INTEREST IN THE COMMUNITY. THIS
DRIVES AWAY LOW-INCOME FAMILIES ACTUALLY FROM THE COMMUNITY FROM
EXPERIENCING OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES, SUCH AS HIKING THE FALLS. THIS IS NOT
OKAY.
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PLEASE, DO NOT ALLOW THIS TO HAPPEN. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SHOULD REMAIN
UNCHANGED AND OPEN FOR EVERYONE TO APPRECIATE AND ENJOY FOR YEARS TO
COME.

CHERYL BIKMAN - PLEASE HEAR THE VOICE OF UTAH COUNTY CITIZENS. SELLING
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SHOULD NOT EVEN BE AN OPTION ON THE TABLE. IT IS PROVO
CANYON. IT IS A PLACE EVERY KID IN THE VALLEY HAS MEMORIES OF VISITING
AND EXPLORING. AT A TIME WHEN WE ARE LOOKING FOR WAYS TO BE MORE
INCLUSIVE AND LESS RACIST SELLING THIS TO AN OLD RICH WHITE GUY FOR
PROFIT WILL BE A HUGE BLIGHT ON YOUR CHARACTER. HAVE YOU EVER BEEN
THERE ON A SUNDAY? 80% PERFECT OF THE VISITORS ARE SPANISH SPEAKERS. IT
IS A PLACE OF REFUGE FOR THEM. IT IS WHERE THEY CONGREGATE AND MAKE
MEMORIES WITH THEIR FAMILIES. WHERE WILL THEY GO? WILL YOU AND MR.
LOSSEE INVITE THEM OVER FOR BBQS?

AS YOU KNOW, THE PUBLIC IS WELL AWARE OF THE MONEY THE LOSSEE FAMILY
HAS DONATED TO TWO OF YOUR CAMPAIGNS. PLEASE DO THE RIGHT THING AND
CONSIDER THE GREATER GOOD AND THE UNDERPRIVILEGED INSTEAD OF A
COMMERCIAL PROPOSITION THAT WILL ONLY BENEFIT A WEALTHY FAMILY.
THANKS FOR LISTENING TO THE PEOPLE OF THE COUNTY!

VANESSA RUCKER - I OPPOSE THE SALE OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. I AM FOR THE
CONSERVATION OF THE AREA AS I LOVE TO BRING MY KIDS HERE AND
APPRECIATE THE NATURAL BEAUTY WITHOUT ANY COMMERCIAL/BUSINESS
ACTIVITY, INCLUDING A HYPOTHETICAL TRAMWAY. THE VIEW IS PICTURESQUE
AND UNFORGETTABLE, PLEASE KEEP IT THAT WAY.

HILLARY DASTRUP - AS A LONG-TIME RESIDENT OF OREM AND UTAH COUNTY, I
WANT TO ADD MY VOICE TO THE CONVERSATION TO INSIST THAT WE PLEASE KEEP
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND THE SURROUNDING AREA PUBLIC LAND AND NOT SELL IT
TO ANY PRIVATE DEVELOPERS. IT IS A TREASURED PART OF OUR COMMUNITY
WHICH, ONCE DEVELOPED, WILL BE CHANGED FOREVER AND RUINED IN MY
OPINION AND THAT OF MANY OTHERS WHY DEVELOP IT FOR THE INTERESTS OF
MONEY? KEEP IT THE BEAUTIFUL, UNDEVELOPED LAND THAT IT IS. LET IT BE THE
EARTH.

PLEASE CONTACT ME TO LET ME KNOW YOU RECEIVED THIS AND THAT YOU HEAR
MY VOICE AS YOUR CONSTITUENT. I ECHO THE VOICES OF MANY OTHERS IN OUR
COMMUNITY WHO DEMAND THAT THIS LAND NOT BE SOLD TO DEVELOPERS. WITH
ALL DUE RESPECT, THE PUBLIC’S EYES ARE ON YOU AND SO IS THIS MOMENT IN
HISTORY. PLEASE HAVE THE INTEGRITY TO KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND THE
SURROUNDING LAND PUBLIC.

SUSAN FRANCE - 1 OPPOSE ALLOWING MR. RICHARD LOSEE TO DEVELOP BRIDAL
VEIL FALLS INTO A PRIVATE TREATMENT FACILITY. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS
CURRENTLY AN IMPORTANT PUBLIC RECREATION SITE AND SHOULD REMAIN OPEN
TO THE PUBLIC YEAR-ROUND. PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
WOULD RESULT IN A DEGRADATION OF THE NATIONAL BEAUTY OF THE
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FALLS., THE FALLS HAS ALWAYS BEEN AN IMPORTANT PUBLIC ASSET
ENCOURAGING RECREATION AND BRINGING TOURISM TO UTAH COUNTY. PRIVATE
DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS WOULD RESULT IN A DEGRADATION OF THE
RECREATIONAL EXPERIENCE OF PEOPLE RUNNING, WALKING, BIKE RIDING,
FISHING AND PICNICKING. AN ARIAL TRAMWAY WAY WOULD INTERFERE WITH
THE VISUAL ASCETICS OF PROVO CANYON.

APPROVING MR. RICHARD LOSEE ATTEMPT TO PRIVATIZE BRIDAL VEIL FALL
WOULD ALSO DAMAGE THE REPUTATION OF THE UTAH COUNTY COMMISSION BY
CREATING THE APPEARANCE THAT THE COMMISSION PLACED THE INTEREST OF A
WEALTHY PRIVATE INDIVIDUAL ABOVE THE INTEREST OF THE PEOPLE OF THE
STATE OF UTAH. IF ANY MEMBERS UTAH COUNTY COMMISSION

RECEIVED CAMPAIGN DONATION FROM MR. LOSEE THIS WOULD CREATE THE
APPEARANCE OF INAPPROPRIATE FINANCIAL CONFLICT OF INTEREST FOR THOSE
UTAH COUNTY COMMISSIONERS. I WOULD URGE THAT UTAH

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS THAT RECEIVED CAMPAIGN CONTRIBUTIONS FROM MR.
RICHARD LOSEE RECUSE THEMSELVES FROM DECISION MAKING ON THE BRIDAL
VEIL FALLS PROPOSAL TO MAINTAIN MORAL AND ETHICAL INTEGRITY OF THE
UTAH COUNTY COMMISSION.

IN SUMMARY PLEASE UPHOLD THE INTEREST OF THE RESIDENTS OF UTAH COUNTY
AND THE STATE OF UTAH BY PROTECTING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND NOT
ALLOWING PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT. PLEASE MAINTAIN THE INTEGRITY OF THE
UTAH COUNTY COMMISSION BY DENYING MR. LOSEE REQUEST.

JULIE SMALLEY - PLEASE DO NOT LEASE THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS LAND FOR A
DRUG REHAB OR HELIPAD. IT IS BEAUTIFUL JUST THE WAY IT IS. PLEASE LEAVE IT!
PROTECT OUR NATURAL RESOURCES. THAT IS ONE REASON I VOTED FOR NATHAN
IVIE WHEN I WAS A COUNTY DELEGATE TO PROTECT OUR NATURAL RESOURCES!!
PLEASE PROTECT, DON'T SELL OUT.

KAJSA HENDRICKSON - I ASK THE UTAH COUNTY COMMISSION TO REJECT THE
PROPOSAL BY DEVELOPER RICHARD LOSEE TO TURN BRIDAL VEIL FALLS INTO A
PRIVATELY OWNED LODGE OR REHAB CENTER.

THIS IS PRECIOUS PUBLIC LAND, PART OF THE HERITAGE AND INHERITANCE OF
UTAH AND ITS PEOPLE. CONSIDER INSTEAD THE PROPOSITION TO PROTECT THE
AREA WITHIN A PUBLICLY OWNED CONSERVATION EASEMENT.

DAMAGE TO UTAH'S NATURAL WONDERS CAN'T BE UNDONE. SELLING IT MIGHT
OFFER AN IMMEDIATE PAYOFF NOW, BUT IT WILL PROVIDE MORE VALUE IN THE
LONG RUN. PLEASE SHOW YOU ANSWER TO PEOPLE, NOT JUST PROFIT.

I WILL NOT BE ATTENDING THE PUBLIC HEARING IN ORDER TO BE A RESPONSIBLE
CITIZEN AND AVOID FURTHER COVID-19 SPREAD. THIS HEARING SHOULD BE MADE
ACCESSIBLE TO ALL UTAHNS BE BEING BROADCAST AND HEARING PUBLIC
RESPONSES VIRTUALLY OR BY PHONE. HOLDING PUBLIC PROTESTS RIGHT NOW 1S
FORCING PEOPLE TO CHOOSE BETWEEN THEIR HEALTH OR HAVING A VOICE IN
GOVERNMENT.
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SHURI GLAZIER - I'M IN SUPPORT OF AN EASEMENT AS OPPOSED TO PRIVATE
OWNERSHIP FOR BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

MCKENZIE ASHBY - PLEASE PRESERVE THIS WONDERFUL PLACE TO BE SEEN AND
USED BY THE PUBLIC. DO NOT SELL!

DAVID P. CARTER - MY NAME IS DAVID CARTER, AND I AM A MEMBER OF THE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE SALT LAKE CLIMBERS ALLIANCE (SLCA) AND CHAIR
THE SLCA POLICY AND CONSERVATION COMMITTEE. THE SLCA IS A LOCAL 501(C)(3)
NONPROFIT ESTABLISHED IN 2002. OUR MISSION IS TO SERVE AS THE UNIFIED
VOICE OF THE OVER 20,000 CLIMBERS IN THE GREATER WASATCH REGION,
ENGAGING AS AN ADVOCATE TO PROTECT OUTDOOR CLIMBING ACCESS AND AS A
STEWARD TO MAINTAIN SUSTAINABLE CLIMBING RESOURCES IN THE WASATCH
AND SURROUNDING REGIONS.

I WRITE TO YOU TODAY TO URGE THAT YOU ESTABLISH PERPETUAL
CONSERVATION AND PUBLIC ACCESS TO PROVO CANYON’S BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A CORNERSTONE OF UTAH ICE CLIMBING HISTORY - WHICH,
IN TURN, PLAYS A PROMINENT ROLE IN THE DEVELOPMENT OF ICE CLIMBING IN
THE GREATER U.S. AMONG THE EARLIEST RECORDED ASCENTS ARE GREG LOWE’S
ASCENT OF BRIDAL VEIL IN 1971. THE AREA DREW PROMINENT CLIMBERS, BOTH
LOCALLY AND NATIONALLY, THROUGHOUT THE LATE 1970S AND EARLY 80S. THE
BRIDAL VEIL AREA REMAINS A PROMINENT AND HEAVILY FREQUENTED ICE
CLIMBING DESTINATION TODAY.

WE ALSO RECOGNIZE THE RECREATIONAL AND AESTHETIC SIGNIFICANCE OF
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FOR MANY MORE THAN ICE CLIMBERS. I CANNOT SAY HOW
MANY PEDESTRIANS, PHOTOGRAPHERS, AND OTHER VISITORS I HAVE WITNESSED
ON THE COLDEST DAYS (WELL BELOW ZERO DEGREES FAHRENHEIT) - MUCH LESS
WARMER DAYS AND MORE FAVORABLE CONDITIONS.

FOR THESE REASONS, I (AND THE GREATER SLCA) WOULD LIKE TO SEE LONG TERM
ACCESS MAINTAINED WHILE PROTECTING THIS NATURAL EXPERIENCE. WE
SUPPORT A CONSERVATION EASEMENT THAT ALLOWS FOR RECREATION AT
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND WE HOPE TO BE A STAKEHOLDER TO HELP STEWARD THIS
RESOURCE INTO THE FUTURE.

THANK YOU FOR HEARING THE SCLA AND CLIMBERS’ INTERESTS IN THE FUTURE
OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

DAN H. - AS A CONCERNED CITIZEN OF UTAH COUNTY, I WOULD LIKE TO EXPRESS
MY OPINION THAT ALLOWING THE SALE OF THE 21-ACRE PARCEL AT BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS FOR DEVELOPMENT IS IN OPPOSITION TO THE PUBLIC INTEREST. THIS
BEAUTIFUL SECTION OF PROVO CANYON WOULD SUFFER IRREPARABLE HARM
UNDER THE PROPOSAL PUT FORWARD BY RICHARD LOSEE. PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW
THIS UNLESS A MAJORITY OF THE PUBLIC AGREES THAT DESTROYING BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS IS WORTH THE MEAGER AMOUNT PUT FORWARD FOR THE PURCHASE.



DocuSign Envelope ID: 1FAF3F7E-309D-45BF-AE3C-08C327DFB459

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF UTAH COUNTY, UTAH
Public Meeting Minutes

December 9, 2020

1270 ¢

ROCHELLE KAPLAN - ALTHOUGH I RESIDE IN SL CO, I OFTEN DRIVE THE ALPINE
LOOP AREA AND RETURN ON 115 AND ALWAYS LOOK FOR AND GASP AT BRIDAL
VEIL FALLS. IMOVED TO UT OVER 20 YEARS AGO FOR ITS VARIED, ACCESSIBLE AND
GORGEOUS PUBLIC LANDS AND PARKS. I VISIT THESE PLACES YEAR-ROUND,
VISITING OLD FAVES AND DISCOVERING ANEW UT’S SCENIC TREASURES AND
BRINGING VISITORS TO ENJOY THEM.

PLEASE SUPPORT, AS I DO, A CONSERVATION EASEMENT FOR THE FALLS. A TRAM
AND TREATMENT CENTER IS THE WRONG WAY TO GO. SURELY THERE ARE OTHER
SUITABLE PLACES FOR TREATMENT CENTERS THAT DON’T IMPINGE ON ICONIC
PUBLIC SPACES. THE COUNTY CAN FIND A WAY TO KEEP THE FALLS AREA SAFE
FOR VISITORS. IT CAN CHARGE A SMALL MAINTENANCE FEE, RAISE TAXES, START
A FOUNDATION WITH THE AIM OF PROTECTING THE AREA AS OUR POPULATION
GROWS, ADJUST ITS BUDGET TO KEEP THE LAND PUBLIC AND UNSULLIED.

CHRIS ROHR - DO NOT DEVELOP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. PRESERVE ITS NATURAL
STATE FOR FUTURE GENERATIONS. THE HUMAN FOOTPRINT DOES NOT NEED TO BE
EVERYWHERE.

CORNELIA VON ALLMEN - THIS IS AN URGENT APPEAL TO DENY A PERMIT FOR A
PRIVATE TRAM/LODGE ENTERPRISE AT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

THIS GORGEOUS PLACE IS THE FIRST EXPERIENCE THAT MANY YOUNG UTAHNS
HAVE WITH THE NATURAL WONDER. I’'M CONVINCED THAT MY 2 CHILDREN BOTH
TURNED OUT TO BE NATURE-LOVING ADULTS BECAUSE OF THE THRILL THEY
EXPERIENCED BY RIDING THE TRAM OVER THE FALLS WHEN THEY WERE 3 AND 5
YEARS OLD. THEIR MEMORIES ARE STRONG OF GETTING OFF THE TRAM AND
HIKING IN THE BEAUTIFUL AREA THAT NATURE HAS PROVIDED UP THERE.

TO PRIVATIZE THE TOP AND TO ERECT BUILDINGS AND ASPHALT AND HUGE
FENCING WOULD INDEED RUIN THE NATURAL APPRECIATION THAT HUNDREDS OF
THOUSANDS OF UTAHNS SHARE FOR THIS AMAZING PLACE.

PLEASE KEEP IT OPEN TO PUBLIC ACCESS AND PLEASE KEEP IT FREE OF
BUILDINGS.

A LODGE CAN BE BUILT ANYWHERE. AN AWE-INSPIRING BEAUTIFUL WATERFALL
CAN ONLY BE ENJOYED IN A PLACE WHERE GOD SAW FIT TO PLACE IT.

PLEASE PROTECT IT WITH A CONSERVATION EASEMENT OR PARK STATUS SO IT
REMAINS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC TO ENJOY. IN OUR DROUGHT INFLICTED STATE, IT
IS MAGICAL INDEED TO RIDE OVER AND WALK ALONG A FREE-FLOWING STREAM
CASCADING DOWNWARD WITHIN A BEAUTIFUL FOREST, ALONGSIDE AN EASILY
ACCESSED HIGHWAY.

IT IS A UNIQUE TREASURE WHICH DESERVES PROTECTION INTO THE FUTURE.
THANK YOU FOR SOLICITING THE PUBLIC’S INPUT.

VIRGINIA & GARY OTTESON - DON’T LET BRIDAL FALLS BE DESTROYED BY A
DEVELOPER. IT IS BEAUTIFUL AS IT IS IT NEEDS TO STAY THAT WAY.
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REBECCA DONALDSON - FEEL THAT DIMINISHING OF PUBLIC LANDS NEEDS TO
STOP. CONSERVING THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS LAND AND SURROUNDING AREA
SHOULD BE A PRIORITY. REMAINING OUTDOOR PUBLIC PLACES NEED TO BE
CONSERVED. PUBLIC NEEDS AREAS THEY CAN ENJOY FREE OF CHARGE.
SOMEWHERE FAMILIES CAN GO, FREE OF CHARGE TO ENJOY ONE ANOTHER.

ANNIE STAPP - I STRONGLY OBJECT TO BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AREA BEING SOLD TO A
PRIVATE DEVELOPER. THE FATE OF SUCH A BEAUTIFUL SPACE SHOULD NOT BE
DECIDED BY AN INDIVIDUAL OR COMPANY WHO SURELY IS MOTIVATED BY PROFIT.
ALL THOUGH I COMMEND THE SERVICES THAT A DRUG REHAB CENTER MAY
PROVIDE THERE ARE THOUSANDS OF OTHER SPACES THAT WOULD WORK WELL
FOR SOMETHING LIKE THIS. LEAVE THIS SPACE FOR THE COMMON PERSON TO
ACCESS. AFTER ALL, “OWNING LAND” IS SIMPLY AN ILLUSION, ROOTED IN OUR
SOCIETIES INDIVIDUALISM THAT CAUSES SO MANY OF THE PROBLEMS PEOPLE
FACE TODAY.

CAITLIN ALLRED - PLEASE DO NOT SELL BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. IT IS SUCH A
BEAUTIFUL AND SPECIAL AND UNIQUE FEATURE. OUR PLANET IS SPECIAL - AND WE
ARE SLOWLY KILLING OR SELLING EVERYTHING THAT MAKES IT SPECIAL. DON’T
BE A PART OF THAT EVIL. PLEASE. MY HUSBAND AND I WENT ON OUR FIRST HIKE
THERE. MY FAMILY HAS TAKEN FAMILY PHOTOS THERE. IT DOESN’T BELONG TO
ONE PERSON TO BE SOLD AND DEVELOPED. PLEASE DON’T ALLOW IT TO BE SOLD.

RYLEE W. - 1 WANTED TO ALSO ADD A COUPLE MORE POINTS. I THINK
PRESERVATION AND CONSERVATION CAN HAPPEN WITHOUT IMPACTFUL
CONSTRUCTION. TRASH AND DANGERS OF PEOPLE CLIMBING ON THE FALLS IS A
CONCERN, HOWEVER, MANY NATURAL RESOURCES ARE PRESERVED WITHOUT
HAVING TO BUILD ON OR AROUND THEM. THE WAVE, WHICH USES A LOTTERY
SYSTEM PREVENTS OVERUSE. ADDITIONALLY, IT CAN ALWAYS BE MADE TO BE A
LOOK DON’T TOUCH TYPE PLACE. LASTLY, Il WONDER IF ANYONE HAS CONSULTED
WITH NATIVE INDIGENOUS TRIBES WHO ORIGINALLY INHABITED THE LAND TO SEE
WHAT THEIR TAKE MIGHT BE?

KATRICE MACKAY - I'M JUST WRITING TO EXPRESS CONCERN

OVER MAKING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS PRIVATELY OWNED. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A
SIGNIFICANT NATURAL WONDER AND LANDMARK OF UTAH

COUNTY. HUNDREDS OF PEOPLE ON A DAILY BASIS MAKE USE OF THE TRAILS,
FALLS, ROCKS, PATHS THERE AT BRIDAL VEIL. BEING PRIVATELY OWNED, THE
OWNER (CURRENT OWNER OR FUTURE OWNERS THAT INHERIT) WILL BE ABLE TO
DO WHATEVER THEY WANT WITH THAT LAND. AS I BELIEVE A PERSON WHO

OWNS LAND SHOULD. EVEN IF PUBLIC USE IS PROMISED THAT CAN BE TAKEN
AWAY. THE PUBLIC CAN'T BE RIDING BIKES AS A HELICOPTER IS IN THE AREA AND
CELEBRITY/HIGH END CLIENTS USING THE TREATMENT CENTER WILL NOT WANT
ANYTHING JEOPARDIZING THEIR ANONYMITY; AND THEY SHOULD HAVE
ANONYMITY. THERE ISN'T A SUCCESSFUL TRACK RECORD OF A TRAM UP THERE
AND IF IT DOESN'T GO WELL LONG TERM THE WHOLE AREA COULD BE TOO
DANGEROUS TO EVEN BE AROUND. WE HAVE TO THINK OF EVERYTHING IN A
LONG-TERM PERSPECTIVE AND WITHOUT A DOUBT THE FALLS SHOULD ALWAYS BE
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OPEN TO EVERYONE AT ANY TIME TO ENJOY AS THEY WISH. GIVING UP OUR
NATURAL WONDERS TO A PRIVATE ENTITY SEEMS ABSOLUTELY CRAZY TO ME. WE
ARE BETTER THAN THAT AND IT NEEDS TO BE PRESERVED.

HALEY JOHNSTON - I HAVE GROWN UP ON UTAH COUNTY AND AM CURRENTLY
LIVING IN PROVO AND ATTENDING BYU. WE LOVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. IT’S
EXTREMELY VALUABLE TO US AS A BEAUTIFUL PLACE FOR RECREATION AND
BEING EXPOSED TO NATURE. THERE IS A KIND OF FULFILLMENT WE GET FROM
THIS THAT CANNOT BE REPLACED WITH ANYTHING MAN MADE. PLEASE DON’T LET
THIS GET TAKEN AWAY FROM US. IT ISN’T WORTH IT. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS
SPECIAL AND SHOULD ALWAYS BE AVAILABLE TO THE PUBLIC. THESE KINDS OF
PLACES THAT ARE SO BEAUTIFUL, NATURAL, AND ACCESSIBLE ARE BECOMING
RARE, AND FOR PROVO RESIDENTS THERE IS NOTHING QUITE LIKE IT. PLEASE
PROTECT BRIDAL VEIL FROM BEING DEVELOPED AND FROM IT BEING TAKEN
AWAY FROM THE PUBLIC.

BRITTNIE BAHEN, NEW UTAH RESIDENT - YESTERDAY I HEARD THE NEWS ABOUT
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS, AND IT STRUCK ME. AS IMPORTANT AS A DRUG
REHABILITATION CENTER IS, I BELIEVE IT IS EQUALLY IMPORTANT TO SUSTAIN
THE BEAUTIFUL LANDMARKS IN NATURE WE ARE BLESSED TO HAVE. COMING
FROM OUT OF STATE, SOMETHING AS MAGNIFICENT AS BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS
VERY RARE TO SEE, AND IT WOULD BE VERY DISHEARTENING TO LOSE IT. IN FACT,
IT WAS ONE OF THE THINGS THAT BROUGHT ME PEACE WHEN I MOVED HERE. IT’S
A NATURAL BEAUTY FOR RESIDENTS OF UTAH, AS WELL AS, TOURISTS. BUILDING
ATOP OR THROUGH IT, WOULD DECREASE THE VALUE IT HOLDS AND ITS NATURAL
BEAUTY. I HOPE THE COURT VOTES IN FAVOR OF KEEPING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS
NATURAL NATURE. THERE ARE PLENTY OF BEAUTIFUL SPOTS FOR A
REHABILITATION CENTER MORE ACCESSIBLE THAN BRIDAL VEILS. I HOPE YOU
CAN TAKE THIS INTO CONSIDERATION,

KATELYN JUAREZ - JUST WANTED TO ADD MY VOICE TO COUNTLESS OTHERS THAT
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SHOULD BELONG TO THE PUBLIC! PLEASE DO NOT DEVELOP IT.

K UMARI - YOU MUST STOP ANY DEVELOPMENT!!! I BEG IF YOU TO KEEP THIS AREA
ASIT IS NOW!

KATRICKE MACKAY - I'M JUST WRITING TO EXPRESS CONCERN

OVER MAKING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS PRIVATELY OWNED. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A
SIGNIFICANT NATURAL WONDER AND LANDMARK OF UTAH

COUNTY. HUNDREDS OF PEOPLE ON A DAILY BASIS MAKE USE OF THE TRAILS,
FALLS, ROCKS, PATHS THERE AT BRIDAL VEIL. BEING PRIVATELY OWNED, THE
OWNER (CURRENT OWNER OR FUTURE OWNERS THAT INHERIT) WILL BE ABLE TO
DO WHATEVER THEY WANT WITH THAT LAND. AS I BELIEVE A PERSON WHO
OWNS LAND SHOULD. EVEN IF PUBLIC USE IS PROMISED THAT CAN BE TAKEN
AWAY. THE PUBLIC CAN'T BE RIDING BIKES AS A HELICOPTER IS IN THE AREA AND
CELEBRITY/HIGH END CLIENTS USING THE TREATMENT CENTER WILL NOT WANT
ANYTHING JEOPARDIZING THEIR ANONYMITY; AND THEY SHOULD HAVE
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ANONYMITY. THERE ISN'T A SUCCESSFUL TRACK RECORD OF A TRAM UP THERE
AND IF IT DOESN'T GO WELL LONG TERM THE WHOLE AREA COULD BE TOO
DANGEROUS TO EVEN BE AROUND. WE HAVE TO THINK OF EVERYTHING IN A
LONG-TERM PERSPECTIVE AND WITHOUT A DOUBT THE FALLS SHOULD ALWAYS BE
OPEN TO EVERYONE AT ANY TIME TO ENJOY AS THEY WISH. GIVING UP OUR
NATURAL WONDERS TO A PRIVATE ENTITY SEEMS ABSOLUTELY CRAZY TO ME. WE
ARE BETTER THAN THAT AND IT NEEDS TO BE PRESERVED.,

JENNIFER GRIFFIN - I BELIEVE A LOT OF PEOPLE ARE WRITING TO

YOU ABOUT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS, I WOULD LIKE TO ADD MY VOICE OF OBJECTION
TO THE SALE OR LEASE OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A TREASURE TO UTAH COUNTY AND TO UTAH STATE AS A
WHOLE.

I AM ALSO CONCERNED ABOUT THE AMOUNT OF MONEY THAT HAS BEEN
DISCUSSED, NONE OF THE FIGURES SEEM TO BE WITHIN FAIR MARKET VALUE. THE
ENTIRE PROPOSAL AS REPORTED BY SALT LAKE TRIBUNE AND THE DAILY HERALD,
COMES OFF AS UNDERHANDED AND SHADY. NO AMOUNT OF MONEY SHOULD
JUSTIFY SELLING OR LEASING A UTAH STATE TREASURE.

PLEASE DON'T ALLOW ANY DEVELOPER TO CLOSE OFF THE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS OR
EXPAND OR CAPITALIZE ON A PLACE THAT BRINGS SO MUCH PEACE AND JOY TO US
AS A COMMUNITY.

MINDY ARNOLD - THIS LETTER IS IN REGARDS TO THE POTENTIAL SALE OF BRIDAL
VEIL FALLS TO THE PRIVATE OWNER OF CIRQUE LODGE. I HAVE BEEN A RESIDENT
OF PROVO MY ENTIRE LIFE AND HAVE SEEN FIRSTHAND THE EVOLUTION AND
HISTORY OF BRIDAL VEIL. 1 ALSO, WITH MY FAMILY, ENJOY RIDING BIKES TO AND
HIKING THE FALLS MULTIPLE TIMES IN THE SUMMER. I FEEL THAT SELLING TO A
PRIVATE COMPANY FOR USE AS A REHAB CENTER IS A HUGE DISSERVICE TO PROVO
CITY AND THE SURROUNDING AREAS. THIS LANDMARK WOULD BE MUCH BETTER
UTILIZED BY THE CITY FOR PUBLIC USE.

AUBREY FRENTHEWAY - I HOPE THAT TODAY WE CAN REMEMBER THE VALUE OF
NATURE AND KEEPING IT OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. | HOPE WE CAN REMEMBER HOW
RARE THESE PLACES ARE BECOMING AND NOT TAKE ANOTHER ONE FOR MONEY.

SARAH BODINE - ] WANT MY COMMENTS ON THE RECORD FOR THE HEARING OF
BRIDAL VEIL THAT I AM AGAINST THE PRIVATE SALE OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS.

DAVE ILTIS - PLEASE PRESERVE FOREVER, WITHOUT DEVELOPMENT, BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS IN UTAH COUNTY. THE FALLS ARE A TREASURE ENJOYED BY PEOPLE
THROUGHOUT THE STATE AND ARE FAR MORE VALUABLE TO THE PUBLIC
WITHOUT ANY DEVELOPMENT, TRAMS, OR OTHER EYESORES THAT PREVENT THE
PUBLIC FROM ACCESSING THE AREA. PLEASE PLACE THE LAND UNDER A
CONSERVATION EASEMENT AND PLEASE DO NOT SELL ANY OF IT OR LEASE ANY OF
IT TO A PRIVATE DEVELOPER.
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JUSTIN PARTRIDGE - I'M CONCERNED ABOUT ANY PROPOSED DEAL TO SELL OR
LEASE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF A REHAB CENTER. SUCH A
DEAL WOULD LIMIT PUBLIC ACCESS TO THE FALLS, ONE OF THE MOST TREASURED
NATURAL FEATURES OF THE COUNTY BY OUR COMMUNITY. I DON'T SEE HOW THIS
WOULD BE IN THE BEST INTEREST OF THE PUBLIC OR OF THE CONSERVATION OF
THE WATERFALL, WHICH SHOULD BE THE COUNTY'S PRIMARY CONCERNS. PLEASE
DO NOT APPROVE SALE OR LEASE OF THIS BELOVED NATURAL FEATURE TO A
PRIVATE OR COMMERCIAL ENTITY.

KRISTINE HOYT - PLEASE KEEP BRIDALS VEIL FALLS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. IT’S
THE BEST AND ONLY PLACE FOR AN EASY ACCESS POINT WITH YOUNG KIDS TO SEE
SOMETHING SO BEAUTIFUL.

JANAE BARON - DO NOT SELL BRIDAL VEIL FOR DEVELOPMENT.

CATEY WARNER - I DON’T KNOW ANYONE HERE IN UTAH COUNTY OR ANYWHERE
ELSE (BESIDES THE DEVELOPER AND HIS PEOPLE) WHO IS IN FAVOR OF
DEVELOPING AT OR ABOVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. I THINK THIS WOULD BE A
MISTAKE AND YOU AND OTHER COUNTY OFFICIALS WOULD LOSE MORE TRUST
THAN CAN BE EARNED BACK IF THAT PLAN IS APPROVED. PEOPLE ALL OVER THE
COUNTRY WHO HAVE VISITED AND LOVED THE FALLS DO NOT WANT THIS. THE
COMMUNITY DOESN’T WANT IT. DO NOT ALLOW DEVELOPMENT AT BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS.

OAKLEY VOORHEES - PLEASE KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FOR EVERYONE’S USE AND
NOT ONLY ONE PERSON.

INSHA SAYANI - I BELIEVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IN PROVO CANYON SHOULD BE KEPT
INTACT AND ITS NATURAL BEAUTY PRESERVED. WASATCH BACK COUNTRY HAS TO
BE PRESERVED!!

CARINA WYTIAZ - 1 WOULD LIKE MY COMMENTS ON THE RECORD CONCERNING
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS

I AM AGAINST THE PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT OF BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. BRIDAL VEIL
FALLS SHOULD BE CONSERVED AND PRESERVED FOR THE USE OF THE PUBLIC
WITH NO PRIVATE ABRIDGEMENT. THE COUNTY SHOULD SET ASIDE FUNDS TO
IMPROVE THE ACCESS, CREATE A CONSERVATION AREA, AND PROTECT
RECREATION FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE PUBLIC. WE HAVE THE CHANCE TO
CONSERVE THIS BEAUTIFUL AREA FOR THE LONG TERM AND WE SHOULD TAKE IT.

LORI GRAVES - PLEASE PLACE BRIDAL FALLS UNDER THE CONSERVATION
EASEMENT TO PREVENT DEVELOPERS FROM CHANGING THIS BEAUTIFUL PART OF
UTAH COUNTY.
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JOSHUA AND KYLIE PALSKY - MY NAME IS JOSHUA PALSKY AND I AM WRITING TO
YOU ON BEHALF OF MY WIFE KYLIE PALSKY AND MYSELF. WE HAVE LIVED IN
UTAH COUNTY FOR THE BETTER PART OF THE LAST 8 YEARS.

BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS A BEAUTIFUL PUBLIC SPACE. IT'S ONE THAT HAS BEEN A
PLACE OF IMPORTANT MEMORIES FOR MANY OF US WHO HAVE LIVED IN UTAH
COUNTY. I AM DEEPLY CONCERNED THAT THERE IS ANY THOUGHT BEING PLACED
INTO THE DEVELOPMENT OF THIS SPACE INTO A PRIVATE BUSINESS, ESPECIALLY
ONE THAT HAS SUCH A TROUBLED HISTORY AS ADDICTION RECOVERY CENTERS.
THESE TYPES OF CENTERS ARE OFTEN INEFFECTIVE AND INCREDIBLY EXPENSIVE,
SERVING MORE SO AS RETREATS FOR THE WEALTHY WHILE TURNING THEIR
BACKS ON AVERAGE PEOPLE. FURTHER, AS THESE PROGRAMS OFTEN ARE
INEFFECTIVE OVER THE LONG TERM, THEY ARE USELESS IN THEIR TOTAL
EXISTENCE.

EACH OF YOU HAS TOUTED THAT YOU WILL LISTEN TO THE PUBLIC. THERE ARE
PROTESTS IN REGARD TO THIS ACTION, EVEN THOUGH IT HAS BEEN KEPT
RELATIVELY QUIET FROM MANY OF THOSE WHO WOULD BE MOST AFFECTED. YOU
SHOULD NOT EVEN BE HAVING THE MEETING THIS AFTERNOON, AS THERE SHOULD
NEVER HAVE BEEN A CONVERSATION AROUND DEVELOPING THIS PUBLIC SPACE
INTO PRIVATE SPACE IN THE FIRST PLACE. I URGE YOU NOW TO SIDE WITH THE
BEST PUBLIC INTEREST AND ALLOW BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TO REMAIN A PUBLIC
SPACE, UNTAINTED BY ANY PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT.

GILLIAN BELL - NOT MUCH TO SAY EXCEPT COUNT ME AS ONE OF THE MANY THAT
WANTS TO CONSERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND THE SURROUNDING AREA. ME AND
MY HUSBAND WENT ON OUR FIRST DATE THERE, SO IT HOLDS A SPECIAL PLACE IN
MY HEART. IT’S A PLACE WORTHY OF BEING FREE FROM PRIVATE OWNERSHIP AND
BUSINESS ARRANGEMENTS. PLEASE CONSIDER THE WILL OF THE PEOPLE!

CAROL-LYN JARDINE - BRIDAL VEIL FALLS IS ONE OF THE NATURAL TREASURES OF
OUR COMMUNITY. I STRONGLY SUPPORT A CONSERVATION EASEMENT THAT
WOULD LIMIT THE POTENTIAL OF A CHANGE TO THE PUBLIC OWNERSHIP OF
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND THE SURROUNDING AREA. LET ME BE CLEAR. THE
OWNERSHIP OF THE LAND, THE FALLS SHOULD NEVER TRANSFER TO A PRIVATE
ENTITY.

RICHARD L. JENSEN - I AM RICHARD L. JENSEN, A RESIDENT OF PROVO. MY
EXTENDED FAMILY JOINS ME IN SUPPORTING THE ADOPTION OF THE PROPOSED
CONSERVATION EASEMENT FOR BRIDAL VEIL FALLS. THE PUBLIC INTEREST WILL
BE SERVED BEST BY PRESERVING THIS AREA FOR THE ENJOYMENT OF THE PUBLIC,
RATHER THAN BY SELLING OFF ONE OF THE CROWN JEWELS OF OUR NATURAL
SURROUNDINGS AND LEAVING ACCESS TO BE DETERMINED BY PRIVATE
INTERESTS. THANK YOU FOR THE OPPORTUNITY TO EXPRESS OUR OPINION ON
THIS IMPORTANT ISSUE.

LAKSHMI JOHAL-DOMINGUEZ, REALTOR AND DAVID DOMINGUEZ, BYU PROFESSOR
- PLEASE LOG OUR FAMILY’S VOTE ON KEEPING BRIDAL VEIL FALLS PUBLIC AND
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TO ENDORSE THE PROPOSAL BY COMMISSIONER NATHAN IVIE FOR A
CONSERVATION EASEMENT TO BE PUT IN PLACE. UTAH COUNTY SHOULD NOT BE
SELLING OFF THE LIMITED OPEN SPACES WE HAVE LEFT TO PRIVATE DEVELOPERS
REGARDLESS OF HOW MUCH MONEY THAT DEVELOPER DONATED TO THEIR
POLITICAL CAMPAIGN. WE ARE A FAMILY WHO HAS LIVED IN UTAH FOR 31 YEARS
AND IN OUR CURRENT HOME IN NE OREM FOR OVER 25 OF THOSE YEARS. THANK
YOU IN ADVANCE FOR PRESERVING PUBLIC INTERESTS.

ERIC SWENSON, ICE AND WINTER CLIMBER - I LOVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS - PLEASE
SIGN A CONSERVATION EASEMENT THAT ALLOWS FOR CONTINUED
RECREATIONAL USE.

MEREDITH DONALDSON - I AM FOR THE CONSERVATION OF THE BRIDAL FALLS
AREA. T WALK HERE OFTEN AND DON'T WANT A TRAM OBSTRUCTING THE VIEW
AROUND IT. I AM ALSO WORRIED THAT IF THIS LAND BECOMES PRIVATE
PROPERTY, I CAN NO LONGER HAVE ACCESS TO IT. PLEASE VOTE AGAINST
SELLING THE PROPERTY TO THE DEVELOPER.

JOSH MCALISTER - PLEASE SIGN A CONSERVATION EASEMENT FOR BRIDAL VEILS
FALLS ON DECEMBER 9TH. THIS AREA DESERVES TO BE PRESERVED AND NOT
WASTED ON ANOTHER CASH GRAB REHAB CENTER.

BRYCE MCCLURE - I'M NOT ONE TO GET INVOLVED, BUT I LOVE THE BEAUTY OF
BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AND THE WILD FEEL OF THE PROVO CANYON. I'D LOVE IT IF
THERE WAS LESS COMMERCIAL BUSINESS IN THE CANYON. IF THE FALLS COULD BE
MADE A PARK WHERE IT WOULD BE PROTECTED FOR THE ENJOYMENT OF THE
PEACE IT PROVIDES, I THINK THAT WOULD DO MORE FOR MORE THAN TO PROFIT
THE POCKET OF A DEVELOPER. THERE ARE SPACES AVAILABLE IN THIS STATE
WHERE DEVELOPMENT CAN ERODE WHAT ALREADY HAS BEEN TAKEN FROM
NATURE. BRIDAL VEIL FALLS SHOULD BE PROTECTED AND SHOULD BE RESERVED
AS A PLACE WHERE WE CAN ENJOY THE BEAUTY OF THE FALLS.

STEVE RICKS, PROVO RESIDENT - I KNOW THE MEETING TO DISCUSS
COMMISSIONER IVIE'S CONSERVATION PROPOSAL IS UNDERWAY. I EMAILED BOTH
OF YOU YESTERDAY AND YOU SAID YOU CARE ABOUT BRIDAL VEIL AND SUPPORT
KEEPING ITS PUBLIC ACCESS OPEN--IT WASN'T CLEAR TO ME IF THAT MEANT YOU
WERE IN SUPPORT OF THE PROPOSAL TO CREATE A CONSERVATION EASEMENT.
PLEASE SUPPORT THIS MEASURE! PLEASE PROTECT THE FUTURE OF BRIDAL VEIL
AND DON'T TURN IT OVER TO PRIVATE INTERESTS. IF THE SALE TO RICHARD LOSEE
GOES THROUGH IT JEOPARDIZES THE FUTURE OF THE FALLS AND THERE IS TOO
STRONG A POTENTIAL FOR UNWANTED DEVELOPMENT AND USAGE THAT BENEFITS
THE PRIVATE OWNER AND NOT THE GENERAL PUBLIC.

CHRISSI CALL - I IMPLORE YOU TO KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS A PUBLIC AREA, FOR
US ALL!! THERE ARE ALREADY DRUG TREATMENT CENTERS IN THE AREA. WE
TRULY NEED THESE FREE TO ALL NATURE SPOTS TO CONNECT TO OURSELVES AND
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FIND CONTENTMENT, TO BE ABLE TO GIVE BACK TO OUR COMMUNITY. PLEASE
STAND UP FOR US, AND DON’T LET THIS LAND BE BOUGHT BY SOME PRIVATE
PARTY.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR WORK IN REPRESENTING THOSE OF US WHO WILL NEVER
BE IN GOVERNMENT. WE APPRECIATE YOUR SACRIFICE AND COMMITMENT TO DO
THE RIGHT THING.

TENA ROHR - I URGE YOU TO CONSERVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AS A NATURAL PLACE
FOREVER. THERE IS NOTHING LIKE AN OPEN SPACE TO RESTORE THE SOUL AND
LIFT THE SPIRITS! ONCE NATURE HAS BEEN PAVED OVER, NOTHING CAN REPLACE
IT. PLEASE SAVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS AS AN ICONIC VIEW SHED FOR NOW AND
FUTURE GENERATIONS!

MARY SHAW - PLEASE PROTECT BRIDAL VEIL FALLS! 1 ALSO GAVE FEEDBACK TO
MY MAYOR WHO SENT THE SAME MESSAGE.

KERSISA - PLEASE, PLEASE, DO NOT SELL BRIDAL VEIL FALLS TO BE DEVELOPED.
PLEASE KEEP IT AS NATURAL AS POSSIBLE. PROVO CANYON IS UNIQUE AND
SHOULD BE KEPT AND APPRECIATED AS IT IS. PLEASE CONSIDER SLOWING DOWN,
OR EVEN A COMPLETE MORATORIUM ON BUILDING. ALTHOUGH IT MAY CREATE
SOME JOBS, AND LINE A SELECT FEW PEOPLE’S POCKETS, THERE IS NO GOING
BACK ONCE PLACES HAVE BEEN DEVELOPED (ESPECIALLY WHEN IT IS
COMPLETELY UNNECESSARY). THIS IS AN INTELLIGENT COMMUNITY, THAT IS
CAPABLE OF UTILIZING SKILLS AND CREATING JOBS WITHOUT RESORTING TO THE
MOST SIMPLE AND LAZY MEANS AVAILABLE.

STEPHANIE BEAGLEY, THE BEAGLEY’S - PLEASE KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS OPEN TO
THE PUBLIC. DO NOT SALE IT!!! THIS PLACE IS LOVED AND CHERISHED BY MANY. I
HAVE GROWN UP GOING TO THIS BEAUTIFUL PLACE SO MANY TIMES WITH MY
FAMILY AND I KNOW MANY PEOPLE HAVE AS WELL. THIS WOULD BE
HEARTBREAKING TO SO MANY! PLEASE DO WHAT'S BEST FOR US ALL! KEEP IT
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC! HOW DARE YOU EVEN THINK ABOUT SELLING IT!! YOU
SHOULD ALREADY KNOW HOW CHERISHED THIS PLACE IS!!!

BLAKE ROBERTSON - PLEASE SAVE BRIDAL VEIL FALLS FROM BEING SOLD. PLEASE
VOTE TO PRESERVE THE FALLS FOR EVERYONE’S ENJOYMENT, NOT ONLY ONE
PERSON.

PAUL ROBERTSON - PLEASE DO ALL YOU CAN TO KEEP BRIDAL VEIL FALLS OPEN
TO THE PUBLIC AND FREE OF PRIVATE DEVELOPMENT. THIS IS OUR PUBLIC LAND. I
WAS RAISED IN OREM AND AS A CHILD HAD THE PRIVILEGE OF MAKING FREQUENT
TRIPS WITH MY MOTHER TO THE FALLS. IT MUST REMAIN ACCESSIBLE TO ALL AS A
PUBLIC RESOURCE. PLEASE PROTECT THIS PRECIOUS AREA.

DAVID O. HOYAL - THANK YOU! THANK YOU FOR PRESERVING OUR FALLS AND
KEEPING THEM PUBLIC!



